# FRIENDS OF ALBANIA COLLECTION

1991-2009

A Finding Aid

Prepared by Kathy Sun

Department of Rare Books and Special Collections Princeton University Library August 2011

## **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

Introduction	2
Abstract	2
AE (Articles from newspapers, magazines, and academic journals)	2
1929-1994 <b>Box 1</b>	2
1995-2001 <b>Box 2</b>	8
2002-2010 Box 3	12
C (Documents related to charity organizations and activites)	17
Enumerated Articles 1991-2002 Box 4	17
Articles 2003-2010, Anti-Human Trafficking, Butrint Foundation	Box 520
Diakonia Agapes (A.K.A. "Diaconia Agapes") Box 6	23
Other Charity Organizations Box 7	23
N (Newspaper Clippings)	24
1990-1997 (1-100) Box 8	24
1997 (101-214)-2009 <b>Box 9</b>	33
R (Documents Related to Religious Organizations and Activities) .	40
Enumerated Articles 1974-2009 Box 10	40
Albanian Evangelical Mission, Baptist Missionary Society, other	religious organizations & Misc. <b>Box 11</b> 45
V (Documents related to organizational visits to Albania)	46
Enumerated Articles, Trip and project reports (1991-1995) Bo	<b>x 12</b> 46
Trip and project reports (1996-2001), Policy Papers, Calendars,	Travel Guides <b>Box 13</b> 48
Miscellaneous Box 14	49
Postcards	50
Pasted postcards and other mementos Box 14	50
Assortment of loose postcards Box 15	50
Audio & Video Tapes, CDs	50
VideoTapes (First Half) Box 16	50
Videotapes (Second Half) Box 17	50
Audio Cassettes & CDs Box 18	51
Misc. Documents	51
Art Publications, Directories, Journals, Strategy Publications	<b>Box 19</b> 51
Travel Guides, "Oddments Not on Database," Other Informatio	nal Materials Box 2052
Other Informational Materials (Cont'd) Box 21	53

## INTRODUCTION

"Friends of Albania (1991-2009) was formed by Miss Primrose Peacock and others as an information service to subscribers. It was apolitical, religiously ecumenical and specifically intended to distance members from either or both of the then existing politically biased Albanian friendship organisations in the U.K. Initially members were British, but from 1993 Maltese subscribers joined us and a few people (mainly academics) or expatriates from elsewhere. We became a body of knowledge with members from a very wide range of backgrounds, right across the religious, political and academic spectrums.

FoA was not a charity or aid agency. We were registered for tax as a non-profit making charitable body, prepared annual accounts for the tax office, and donated any excess money from administration annually. Participants were entirely voluntary and usually paid their own travelling expenses etc, if they were representing FoA. From 1992 we published a newsletter, succeeded by a quarterly journal BESA initially for members, but later circulated to any briefly by a Website but this was terminated owing to excessive pestering by persons purporting to require funds.

From inception an archive of material was established to which members contributed. We also received archival material from the former Albanian Society and the estate of the late Miss Nanette Godfrey. Duplicated material was given to the London Albanian Embassy in 2004. We received duplicated material from the Albanian State Library by exchange early in the 1990s."

Miss Primrose Peacock October, 2010

## **ABSTRACT**

This collection reflects the archival efforts of the Friends of Albania society. It mostly consists of article clippings documenting contemporary events, with a focus on both world news and the personal endeavors of individual members and organizations. Also included are various mementos, letter and email correspondence, article drafts, and a multimedia collection.

N.B.: Items marked with a yellow dot represent those listed on the Friends of Albania database.

## AE (ARTICLES FROM NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES, AND ACADEMIC JOURNALS)

1929-1994 BOX 1

#### 1929

Chronology and Chapter 1 from Albania: The Rise of a Kingdom
 "A Chronology for Albania and Neighbouring Peoples (To the End of the Nineteenth Century)"

## **CIRCA 1930**

1. Sir John Hammerton, ed., "Albania: Craggy Kingdom of the Eastern Adriatic," Countries of the World

J. Gunther, "Balkan Kings—Zog of Albania," 1936
 B. Newman, "Albania," Mediterranean Background

#### 1939

1. J.M.N., "Via Egnatia," Blackwood's Magazine (No. 1487), Sept. 1939

## **CIRCA 1940**

1. A.H.G. Alston and N.Y. Sandwith, "Results of Two Botanical Expeditions to South Albania," *The Journal of Botany* 

## 1956

Stavro Skendi, ed., Appendix from Albania, part of East-Central Europe Under the Communists series

## 1964

1. Kristo Frasheri, Excerpt from The History of Albania

## 1965

Leslie Gardiner, "Republic of People and Eagles: A Tourist in Albania," Country Life, 3 June 1965

## 1966

1. Charles Robinson, "Albania all alone," The Listener, 3 Feb. 1966

## 1967

"With a hand across your lens," Economist, 15 July 1967

## 1969

1. Kim Philby, "The Lion's Den," My Silent War

#### 1972

 Peter Pfirti, "Albania – Towards an Atheist Society," Religion and Atheism in the U.S.S.R. and Eastern Europe

#### 1975

1. Kenneth Macksey, "The Partisans of Europe in World War II," The Pulsating Underbelly

- David Mountfield, "Albania," The Partisans, 1979
   Ina Arapi, "Christian Sandfeld-Jensen and His Contribution to the Study of the Albanian Language" Primrose Peacock, "First Glance"
- 2. James Snowden, "Albania," The Folk Dress of Europe, 1979
- 3. Andrew Stephen, "I Left My Beard in Sqiperia"

1. Anton Logoreci, "Isolated Albania," Tablet, 28 July 1984

## 1986

1. Andromaqi Gjergji, "Aprons in Albanian Popular Costume: From the end of the nineteenth century to the first half of the twentieth," *Costume* (No. 20), 1986

#### 1989

- 1. Excerpt from "The Law Regarding Crimes," Kanuni I Lekë Dukagjinit [The Code of Lekë Dukagjini], 1989
- 2. Primrose Peacock, "Albanian Paradox," F.W., 22 Sept. 1989
- 3. Nicholas Bethell, "The bizarre hermit nation of Albania relies on repression to maintain isolation from a hostile world," *Independent*, 11 Mar. 1989

## 1990

- 1. [Robert Elsie], "Custom and Law in a Time of Transition The Albanian Case," c. 1990
- 2. Zhaneta Andrea, "Archaeology in Albania 1984-1990," Archaeological Reports (No. 38). [1991]
- 3. Peter Kemp, Chapter 5 from The Thorns of Memory, 1990
- 4. Jon Halliday, "Profile: Ramiz Alia," Times, 11 Jan. 1990
- 5. John Sweeney, "Inside Albania," Observer, 20 May 1990
- 6. James Pettifer, Untitled report on visit to Albania, Independent, 28 Apr. 1990
- 7. William B. Bland (secretary of the Albanian Society), "Albania Press Statement," 15 Jan. 1990
- 8. James Pettifer, "The egalitarian People of the Eagles," Independent, 18 Apr. 1990
- 9. The July Events in Tirana
- 10. Patrick Wooster, "Are there bells in Albania?," The Ringing World, 21/28 Dec. 1990

- 1. Liam McDowall, "Albania learns the art of wrecking," [New Statesman and Society], 13 Dec. 1991
- 2. John Egan, "Albania's bitter harvest"
- 3. "June Southworth Joins Radio Two's a Mission of Heartbreak and Hope: David Jacobs on Into Albania," Daily Mail, 23 Sept. 1991
- 4. Combined with above
- 5. Nicholas Shakespeare, "Return to the Land of Zog," Daily Telegraph, 5 Oct. 1991
- 6. A. Neza, "Please don't narrow the opening for us..."
- 7. John Sweeney, "Starving flee an Albania in despair," Observer, 18 Aug. 1991
- 8. Bill Hamilton, "Agony of forgotten children in Albania's hospital hell," Sunday Times, 15 Sept. 1991
- 9. Ermira Lamaj, "A taste of freedom's pleasures," European, 26-28 July 1991
- 10. "State Secrets," Nursing Times (Vol. 87, no. 50), 11 Dec. 1991
- 11. Sabrina Vourvoulias, "Stories of extraordinary 19th century women," Chenango Valley News, 18 Oct. 1991
- 12. "Ferns in Albania," Apr. 1991

- 13. Hillary Whitton Paipeti, "The Road to Albania," 1991, [1999]
- 14. Articles from Fryme ë lirë / Free Spirit

- 1. Catherine Field, "The place where even capitalism can't work," Observer, 28 June 1992
- 2. Catherine Field, "Appointment in Tirana," Observer, 1 Mar. 1992
- 3. Louise Baring, "From Bad to Worse," Independent on Sunday, 20 Sept. 1992
- 4. Clippings of articles requesting aid for Albania, 1992
- 5. Henry Kamm, "No Food or Jobs or Spirit: Albania Prepares to Vote," New York Times, 11 Mar. 1992
- 6. Peter Popham, "Pastures Back," Independent Magazine, 21 Mar. 1992
- 7. Phil Davison, "Freedom delivers the darkest hour," *Independent on Sunday*, 29 Mar. 1992
- 8. Miranda Vickers, "Where the world is still a stranger," European, 2-8 Apr. 1992
- 9. Godfrey Barker, "The years of painting dangerously," Daily Telegraph, 6 Jan. 1992
- 10. Brenda Fowler, "Banished for Their Fathers' Sins," New York Times Magazine, 17 May 1992
- 11. "Land of the Eagles," June 1992
- 12. Eileen MacDonald, "Orphans find salvation at a price," European, 23 Oct. 1992
- 13. Françoise Tihon, "Albanians of Kosovo waging cultural resistance to Serbs," Guardian, 3 Aug. 1992
- 14. John F. Burns, "Winds of Yugoslavia's War Threaten To Engulf Muslim Region in Serbia," *New York Times*, 26 May 1992
- 15. Melanie McDonagh, "Serbia's Albanian heartland," Tablet, 28 Nov. 1992
- 16. Nigel West, "Sacred War," SOE in North Africa and the Balkans, 1992
- 17. Robert Elsie, "Albanian Literature in English Translation: a Short Survey," *Slavonic and Eastern European Review* (Vol. 70, no. 2), Apr. 1992
- 18. Derek R. Hall, "Skills transfer for appropriate development," Town & Country Planning, Mar. 1992
- 19. "A Life in the Day of Sali Berisha" (Interview with Paul Sullivan), Sunday Times Magazine, 22 Nov. 1992
- 20. Barry Baldwin, Reviews from Intelligence and National Security (Vol. 7, no. 2), Apr. 1992
- 21. "Flesh and Blood in Albania," Observer Magazine, 21 June 1992
- 22. Robert Harman, "Heart of Diplomacy," The European, 13-16 Aug. 1992
- 23. Dusko Doder, "Albania Opens the Door," National Geographic (Vol. 182, no. 1), July 1992

- 1. Leslie Griffiths, "A Country emerging from a reign of terror" (Review of *Albania: Who Cares?* by Bill Hamilton), *Tablet*, 24 Apr. 1993
- 2. "David Marshall Interviews BBC TV News correspondent Bill Hamilton," Family Life (Vol. 14, no. 1)
- 3. Robert Austin, "What Albania Adds to the Balkan Stew," Journal of Democracy, Spring 1993
- 4. Barry Baldwin, "Sanctioned Criticism: An Albanian novel portrays the world of secret police before the communist downfall," *World & I*, Feb. [1995]
- 5. Leonard Agorn, "The Problems of the Economic Development of Albania," *Balkan Forum* (Vol. 1, no. 2), Mar. 1993

- 6. Fatos Tarifa, "Albania's Post-Communist Transition: Can Democracy Thrive?," *Balkan Forum* (Vol. 1, no. 5), Dec. 1993
- 7. Gzime Starova, "The Religion of the Albanians in the Balkan and European Context," *Balkan Forum* (Vol. 1, no. 4), Sept. 1993
- 8. Julie Flint, "Past imperfect that won't go away," Guardian (on CD-ROM), 13 Feb. 1993
- 9. Barry Baldwin, "Some Documentary Light on Late Byzantine Albania," Byzantion: Revue Internationale des Études Byzantines, 1993
- 10. Barry Baldwin, "Double Jeopardy" (Review of *Biografi* by Lloyd Jones), *Friends of Albania Newsletter*, Winter 1993
- 11. Margarette Driscoll, Review of Biografi by Lloyd Jones, Sunday Times, 5 Sept. 1993
- 12. Primrose Peacock, "Albania feels pinch as price of 'freedom'," Farmers Weekly, 19 Feb. 1993
- 13. Ian Thomson, "At home with the Balkans' Lady Macbeth," [European], late 1993
- 14. Primrose Peacock, "Needlework in Albania," [Friends of Albania Newsletter], May 1993
- 15. Tony Barber, "Albanians go barefoot to their barren land," Independent on Sunday, 11 July 1993
- 16. Larry Luxner, "Will the son of Zog ever wear Albania's crown?," European, 29 July 1993 "Saudis to fund camp for Bosnia Muslim refugees," European, 12 Aug. 1993 Ian Traynor, "Albanian males love their sloth," Guardian
- 17. Peter Wilby, "See Albania...and thank God you're British," *Independent on Sunday*, 22 Aug. 1993 also incl. a letter to the editor from Primrose Peacock re: Wilby article, dated 25 Aug. 1993; later published as "Corfu's lesson for Albania"
- 18. Justin Keay, "Where hope is a BBC bus," European, 3 Sept. 1993
- 19. Tim Salmon, "How Greek was my valley," Independent, 18 Dec. 1993

- 1. Charlie Pye-Smith, "Charity Begins at Home," Country Living, Dec. 1994
- 2. Steve Vogel, "Albanian past," Washington Post Magazine, 16 Oct. 1994
- 3. Slavenka Drakulić, "Bananas," New Republic, 20 June 1994
- 4. Lorenc Bejko, "Some problems of the Middle and Late Bronze Age in southern Albania," *Institute of Archeology Bulletin*, 1994
- 5. Mike Spilman, "Albania," Pilot, Mar. 1994
- 6. Shkelqim Cani, "Albania Towards a Free Market Economy," Balkan Forum (Vol. 2, no. 1), Mar. 1994
- 7. "Health Service," [Idea?], Apr./May/June 1994 "Gift for Albania," Journal, 28 July 1994
- 8. Somerset Music Maker, Winter 1994
- 9. Mark McGillivray and Howard White, "How Much Aid Should the Balkan States Receive? A Utility-Maximising Model of Aid Allocation," *Balkan Forum*, Mar. 1994
- 10. Primrose Peacock, "News from Albania," Orthodox Outlook (Vol. 7, no. 5), Mar. 1994
- 11. Antonia Young, "Coming in from the cold," Geographical, Jan. 1994
- 12. Catalogue of "Albanian Music Held by the British Library"
- 13. Survey Feature on Albania, Financial Times, 21 July 1994

- 14. Articles from Maltese Sunday Times, 29 May 1994
  - (a) Daphne Caruana Galizia, "From Tirana to Malta: A nurse's tribulations"
  - (b) Mario Guido Friggieri, "Help Needed for Albania mission"
  - (c) Daphne Caruana Galizia, "SOS Albania: The next challenge"
- 15. Reginald Hibbert, "Supplementary note on Ymer Dishnica and Sejfulla Maleshova," 1994
- 16. Reginald Hibbert, "I.N.C. and Partisan leaders certified as patriots by Mr. Aleksander Meksi," 1994
- 17. Matthew Engel, "Albania tries to move into Europe's fast lane," Guardian Weekly, 12 June 1994
- 18. John Henderson, "A Vacation Report from Albania," Los Angeles Times, 16 Jan. 1994
- 19. "Keeping out," Economist, 21 May 1994
- 20. Helena Smith, "Albanian blood boils in heart of holy Serbia," *Observer*, 6 Mar. 1994 Adrian Hamilton, Untitled article, *Observer*, 6 Mar. 1994 Michael Bullock, Review of *Blue Guide: Albania* by James Pettifer, 18 Mar. 1994
- 21. "Home sweet bunker for Albanian migrants," Guardian, Jan. 1994 "Next—the soup," [Guardian?] Vince Beiser, "Desperately seeking work among Tirana's shacks," Toronto Globe and Mail, Jan. 1994
- 22. Roger Taylor, "Emerging from the closed access trap," *Library Association Record*, 9 Sept. 1994 Primrose Peacock, "Join support for Albania," Oct. 1994 "Dhjete dite ne tirane," *Lajmi i ditës* (No. 81), 23 Aug. 1994
- 23. Thomas Goltz, "Revolution by the Book: In Post-Communist Albania, a Tiny Library Speaks Volumes About Hope," Washington Post, 18 Dec. 1994
- 24. James Pettifer, "Harry Hodgkinson," Independent, 4 Oct. 1994
- 25. David Binder, "At the Bar," New York Times, 11 Nov. 1994
  Helena Smith, "Albanian minority holds key to unlocking Macedonian limbo," Guardian, 18 Nov. 1994
  Helena Smith, "Albania poll deepens rift," [Guardian], 7 Nov. 1994
- 26. "Vet appeals for Albania," Somerset County Gazette, 18 Nov. 1994 "Colonel honours war dead in Tirana," Times, 28 Nov. 1994 Primrose Peacock, "Mother Teresa maligned," Guardian Weekly, 20 Nov. 1994 Primrose Peacock, "Mother tongue," Guardian
- 27. "Greece closing border with Albania," Toronto Globe and Mail
  Helena Smith, "Letter from Albania," Canadian New Statesman and Society
- 28. William B. Whitman, "Albania offers a new frontier for enterprising tourists," *Toronto Globe and Mail*, 25 June 1994
- 29. Leonard Doyle, Untitled article, *Independent*, 8 July 1994 "Albanian border row," *Independent*, 9 July 1994
- 30. Louise Branson, "Schoolgirl's shame in Balkan sex trade," Sunday Times, 29 May 1994
- 31. Slavenka Drakulić, ["When Democracy means freedom to destroy"], *Observer*, 15 May 1994 Helena Smith, "Lurching along potholed road to the 20th century," *Observer*, 12 June 1994
- 32. Matthew Engel, "From Enver to Eurotrash," *Guardian*, 18 May 1994 "'Show trial' claim as Albania accuses Alia," *Independent*, 23 May 1994
- 33. Geoff Tansey, "Albanian agriculture faces struggle in the free market," Financial Times, 22 July 1994 "A hero's return," Economist, 23 July 1994
- 34. Nicholas Bethell, "Profits and losses of treachery," *Independent*, 6 Sept. 1994 "Moral questions raised by Philby sale" [letters re: Bethell article], 6-8 Sept. 1994
- 35. David Lascelles, "The long road back to planet Earth," Financial Times, 17 Sept. 1994

- 36. Chris Endean, "Albanians risk all to run blockade of Bari," European, 22 Oct. 1994
- 37. David Binder, "Sunshine Is Dizzying In Albania's New Dawn," New York Times, 13 Nov. 1994
- 38. "Primrose Peacock Reports Back from Albania," *Grapevine*, Feb. 1994 "Epiphany draws the crowds" "G'night slippers"
- 39. Miranda Vickers, "Wolves howling at a Balkan moon," European, 15 Apr. 1994 Adrian Brown, "Albanian leader urges Kosovo settlement" Leonard Doyle, "Athens warns Tirana on 'arrests'," Independent, 27 May 1994
- 40. "When little things mean a lot," Grapevine, Dec. 1994

1995-2001 BOX 2

- 1. Tim Madge, "Albania," The Last Hero Bill Tilman: A biography of the explorer, 1995
- 2. Derek Hall, "Taking a lone stand," Geographical, Apr. 1995
- 3. Diana Kristo, "A Bird's Eye View of Translations in Albania," Language International (Vol. 7, no. 5), 1995
- 4. "Butrint's Byzantine Heritage," History Today, Mar. 1995
- 5. "Life in a Primitive Land: Vivid recollections of thirty years ago," Alcester Chronicle, 13 Aug. 1965
- 6. David S. Brew, Paolo Ciavola, Franco Mantovani, and Umberto Simeoni, "Coastal Change in Albania A Case Study from Karavasta Lagoon," *Proceedings from the Conference on Coastal Change 1995 Bordomer-IOC*, 1995
- 7. Alan Cameron, "Return to Albania," BMJ (Vol. 310), 11 Mar. 1995
- 8. Primrose Peacock, "The Gates of Hell" and "Beside the seaside and loving every minute," *Grapevine*, Dec. 1995
  - Primrose Peacock, "Christian and sectarian missionary activity in Albania," Church Times, 22 Dec. 1995
- 9. Leslie Geddes-Brown, "Lords to the Rescue," Daily Telegraph, 25 Mar. 1995
- 10. "Selma Zavalani," Daily Telegraph, 16 Mar. 1995
- 11. Andrew Gumbel, "The grubby charm of Albania's dash for 'la dolce vita'," *Independent*, June 1995 Andrew Gumbel, "Albanian press plans strike over sales ban," *Independent*, 1 June 1995
- 12. Don Yoder, "Postcard from Albania," Round Valley View, Jan. 1995
- 13. Alex Standish, "Albania's dark forces terrorise fledgling press," *European*, 16-22 Nov. 1995 Colin Smith, "Family under sentence of death," *Sunday Telegraph*, 12 Nov. 1995
- 14. Primrose Peacock, "Catching of Mouses," *Cat: Official Journal of the Cats Protection League*, July/Aug. 1995
- 15. Owen Bowcott, "Albania: the land the world forgot," *Guardian*, 9 May 1995 Josie Farrington, Untitled article on Albanian education, *Guardian*
- 16. Primrose Peacock, "A Friendly Fillip for Albania," Farmers Weekly, 24 Mar. 1995
- 17. Emma Burstall, "Nursery trucks on down to Tirana," TES, 15 Dec. 1995
- 18. Kevin Done and Jane Martinson, Survey on Albania, Financial Times, 2 Oct. 1995
- 19. Mark Hodson, "Cut Loose," Sunday Times, 13 Aug. 1995
- 20. Jean-Pierre Tuquoi, "Albania struggles to embrace capitalism," Guardian Weekly, 25 June 1995

21. Tim Judah, "The nation of optimists" (two-page special report on Albania), Times, 26 June 1995

## 1996

- 1. Allan Starkie, Excerpt from Fergie: Her Secret Life, 1996
- 2. Maggie Parham, "A Mission in Life," Harpers & Queen, Jan. 1996
- 3. Stuart Freedman, "Self-Made Men," Independent on Sunday, 3 Nov. 1996
- 4. Jean Rafferty, "Birth of a nation," Guardian Weekend, 13 July 1996
- 5. Mark Almond, "The EU as a Force for Instability in Eastern Europe," European Journal, July/Aug. 1996
- 6. Miranda Vickers, "The Vanishing Nomads," European Magazine, 4-10 Apr. 1996
- 7. Priit J. Vesilind, "Macedonia: Caught in the Middle," National Geographic, Mar. 1996
- 8. David Harrison, "Are we welcome in Albania?," Practical Boat Owner, Apr. 1996
- 9. Arne Walderhaug, "Albania: Keeping a Low Profile," Gay Times, Mar. 1996
- 10. Russell Arthurton and Paolo Ciavola, "Understanding coastal change," Earthwise (No. 9), Dec. 1996

#### \*\*SEPARATE SLEEVE\*\*

James Pettifer, Review of *Shattered eagles, Balkan fragments* by T.J. Winnifrith, *International Affairs*, Apr. 1996

- 11. John Gibb, "Guess who drew the short straw..," Sunday Express, 28 Apr. 1996
- 12. Martin Booth, "Unspoilt by progress so far," 21 Sept. 1996
- 13. Obituaries of Lord Amery:
  - (a) "Lord Amery of Lustleigh," Daily Telegraph, 4 Sept. 1996
  - (b) "Lord Amery of Lustleigh," Times, 4 Sept. 1996
  - (c) Julian Critchley, "A grandee who was born out of his time," Daily Express, 5 Sept. 1996
  - (d) Patrick Cosgrave, "Lord Amery of Lustleigh," Independent, 5 Sept. 1996
- 14. Miscellaneous Albania-related clippings from Sunday Telegraph Magazine, 8 Dec. 1996
- 15. Steve Pagani, "Albanians celebrate freedom by embracing free market," *Globe and Mail*), 13 May 1996 Andrew Gumbel, "Albanians build free market in corruption," *Independent*, May 1996
- 16. Alex Standish, "Albania stumbles on road to democracy," European, 4 April 1996
- 17. Alex Standish, "Albania's big guns form up in exile," *European*, May 1996 Geoff Tansey, "A virgin inheritance," *Times*, 21 July [1995]
- 18. Michael Binyon, "Albania abandons its bunker and rejoins history," Times, 23 Feb. 1996
- 19. Jan Morris, "Albania's new face has scars," Globe and Mail, 31 Aug. 1996
- 20. Giles Milton, "Secret city of a lost millennium," Travel Mail, 21 July 1996
- 21. Paul Waugh, "The land once ruled by a king called Zog," 12 July 1996
- 22. Nigel Richardson, [Untitled article on trip to Albania], Weekend Telegraph, 15 June 1996
- 23. Jan Morris, "It's drive time in Tirana," Evening Standard (Bristol), 11 Sept. 1996
- 24. Martin Wainwright, "Day ticket to the past," Guardian, 17 Oct. 1996
- 25. David Ansen, "Intro Darkest Albania: A beauty of a film about emigrants and identity," Newsweek (Canada), 29 Jan. 1996

Edward Wickham, "Radio," *Church Times*, 26 Jan. 1996 "A Village Sends Its Thanks," *Grapevine*, Feb. 1996

"Three causes for donations," *Mercury*, 27 Feb. 1996 Liz Braun, "Lamerica," July/Aug. 1996

#### 1997

- 1. Anne Gulland and Tony Sheldon, "The bane of Albania," Nursing Times (Vol. 93, no. 20), 14 May 1997
- 2. Peter Fleischmann, "Freud by torchlight," Open Mind (No. 86), July/Aug. 1997
- 3. Tim Judah, "The lonely old woman down on the chicken farm," Sunday Telegraph, 23 Mar. 1997
- 4. Julian Evans, "Damn them all!," Guardian Weekend, 28 June 1997
- 5. Maria Spyraki, "44 Years a few days" (incl. original magazine article in Greek and English translation)
- 6. Catalogue of exhibition, "Scanderbeg the Albanian national hero: books from a private collection"
- Neil Rudram, "Albania: before and after," Times, Oct. 1997
   Eight colour photographs
- 8. Karolos Grohmann, "Starting from zero," 9-15 June 1997
- 9. Mark Almond, "Albanian Crisis: 1997," Received 5 Mar. 1997
- 10. Peter Rennie (from the Anglo-Albanian Association), "The British in Albania"
- 11. Matthew Sweet, "The Man Who Would Be King," Independent on Sunday, 11 May 1997
- 12. [Greenslade, R.], "A chip off the old Zoq," [Guardian], 2 Apr. 1997
- 13. Raymond Whitaker, "Norman's words of wisdom for his fans in Albania," *Independent on Sunday*, 9 Mar. 1997
  Anna Ironside, "'Keep out' alert as Albania slides towards bloodbath," *Express*, 5 Mar. 1997

## 1998

- 1. IAML Outreach 1997-1998
- 2. David Gladwell, Barbara Hyde, and Allen Hazen, Responses to questions about the Albanian language, *Guardian* and *Guardian Weekly*, Dec. 1998
- 3. Hilary Paipeti, "Nano vs Berisha," first published in *The Corfiot Magazine*, Oct. 1998; also published in *Atlantis Magazine*, Nov. 1998
- 4. Antonia Young, "Observing the Referendum," Illyria, 12-16 Dec. 1998
- Reviews of The Accursed Mountains: Journeys in Albania by Robert Carver:
   (a) Noel Malcolm, "In search of an honest Albanian", [Times?], July 1998
   (b) Vitali Vitaliev, "Anarchy, neglect, surrealism and human suffering," Daily Telegraph, 1 Aug. 1998
- 6. Press Release of statement issued by the IMF Mission led by Mr. Juha Kahkonen, 4 Mar. 1998
- 7. Christopher Cviic, "How to check Serbia's slippery dictator," Tablet, 20 June 1998
- 8. Robert Carver, "Perfidious Albania," Sunday Telegraph, 5 July 1998
- 9. Mark Almond, "Where the underdog may bite back," Church Times, 9 Oct. 1998 Sarah Meyrick, "Make talks bite, says Lambeth," Church Times, 9 Oct. c. 1996-1998 Primrose Peacock, Original Letter to the Editor of Church Times, 10 Oct. 1998 Primrose Peacock, Published Letter to the Editor of Church Times, 10 Oct. 1998

#### 1999

 Primrose Peacock, "Ten Years," Corfiot, July 1999 Advertisement for Friends of Albania and BESA

- 2. Jeremy Druker, "War of the Monitors," Transitions, Feb. 1999
- 3. Eddie Machen, "Green Card to Kosova," Bee World (Vol. 80, no. 4), 1999
- 4. Steve Mathers, David S. Brew, and Russell S. Arthurton, "Rapid Holocene Evolution and Neotectonics of the Albanian Adriatic Coastline," *Journal of Coastal Research* (Vol. 15, no. 2?), Spring 1999
- 5. P. Ciavola, F. Mantovani, U. Simeoni, and U. Tessari, "Relation between river dynamics and coastal changes in Albania: an assessment integrating satellite imagery with historical data," *International Journal of Remote Sensing* (Vol. 20, no. 3), 1999
- 6. Sourayya Frick, "Portrait of an Albanian refugee," first published in *Corfiot Magazine*, Feb. 1999; also published in *Atlantis Magazine*, Mar. 1999
- 7. [Klan], "I, amongst the Communists, the Ballists and the Zogists" (Interview with Ihsan Toptam), 26 Sept. 1999 (translated from Albanian)
- 8. Artan Fuga, "Abstract: Rozafa Myth's as Ambiguity," June 1999
- 9. Nicholas Tancock, "Welcome to Kosovo," Developments, 14 June 1999
- 10. Carole Hodge, "The Serb Lobby in the United Kingdom," *Donald W. Treadgold Papers in Russian, East European, and Central Asian Studies* (no. 22), Sept. 1999

- 1. Jonathan Miller, "Europe's Badlands"
- 2. Eve-Ann Prentice, "Tara is a student nurse who was kidnapped and sold as a sex slave for £1,200," Times, 24 Feb. 2000
- 3. James Pettifer, "Birth of a nation?," The World Today, Dec. 2000
- 4. Noel Malcolm, "Why we were right to bomb Kosovo," *Daily Telegraph*, 23 Mar. 2000 Philippe Broussard, "Albanians tighten grip on vice trade," *Guardian Weekly*, 6-12 Apr. 2000
- 5. Stephen Schwartz, "Their Country Needs Them," The Spectator, 22 Apr. 2000
- 6. Danny Renton, "It's Rruga mania," *Ariel*, 29 Aug. 2006 "Everyday tale of Albanian folk is ratings winner," *Ariel*
- 7. June Emerson, "Too many opportunistic new arrangements!," Sheet Music, Winter 2000

- 1. Rachel Rowlands (three articles from a four-part series chronicling a year working in Albania)
  - (a) "Winter in Albania," Friend, 6 Apr. 2001
  - (b) "Pictures from Albania: spring," Friend, 25 May 2001
  - (c) "Pictures from Albania: summer," Friend, 24 Aug. 2001
- 2. Adrian Hastings-related articles
  - (a) "Obituaries: Adrian Hastings," Guardian, 15 June 2001
  - (b) Adrian Hastings, "The Albanians rebels with a cause," Tablet, 31 Mar. 2001
  - (c) "Professor Adrian Hastings dies," Church Times, 1 June 2001
- 3. Alison Benjamin, "Exposing the double think of humanitarian aid," Guardian Weekly, 14-20 June 2001
- 4. Jason Tomes, "The Throne of Zoq: Monarchy in Albania 1928-1939," History Today, Sept. 2001
- 5. Nicholas Soteri, "Old Conflicts, New Opportunities," History Today, Sept. 2001
- 6. Paddy Ashdown, Excerpts from The Ashdown Diaries Volume II: 1997-1999, 2001

- 7. Reviews of The Selfish Altruist: Relief Work in Famine and War by Tony Vaux
   (a) Alex de Waal, "Doing good, or just enjoying power?," Church Times, 31 Aug. 2001
   (b) Review from New Internationalist, Sept. 2001
- 8. Untitled article, Oldie, Oct. 2001
- 9. Peter Barnes and Petrit Hoda, "Plant Exploration in Albania: A Short History," *Curtis's Botanical Magazine* (Vol. 18, no. 3), 2001
- 10. [Denis Judd], "The Balkan Monarchies," [The Eclipse of Kings] Photographs from the above text
- 11. Martin Woollacott, "Balkans suffer because West always takes easy way out," *Guardian Weekly*, 29 Mar. 2001
- 12. Stephen McClarence, "Roll up, roll up, Tirana booms today," Times, 24 Mar. 2001
- 13. Mark Cocker, "Salt of the earth, seen through an ever-changing kaleidoscope," *Guardian Weekly*, 7-13

  June 2001
- 14. James Pettifer, "Kosovo A Thanksgiving Election?," Brief No. 87 from Conflict Studies Research Centre, 20 Nov. 2001
- 15. BBC World Trust, Letter to friends, 22 Nov. 2001 *Rruga Me Pisha: Educational Stories*, No. 4
- 16. Michael W. Thomas, "About the Author," and David Edgar, et al., "Instead of a Preface," Vouchers: a Tragedy, 2001
  Several reviews of Vouchers: a Tragedy by Gëzim I. Alpion

2002-2010 BOX 3

- 1. Bob Churcher, Review of *The Ashdown Diaries* (Vol. II), 5 Jan. 2002
- Maureen Newton, "The development of terminal care in Albania," European Journal of Palliative Care (Vol. 8, no. 6), 2001
   Letter from Maureen Newton to Primrose Peacock enclosing article, 9 Jan. 2002
- 3. Call for Abstracts for "Albanian Migration and New Transnationalismus" International Conference at the University of Sussex
  - Russell King, "Migration Dynamics from Albania to Italy and Greece"
- 4. Gëzim I. Alpion, "Images of Albania and Albanians in English Literature: from Edith Durham's *High Albania* to J. K. Rowling's *Harry Potter*," 12 Feb. 2002
- 5. Karen Francis, "The Lost Caves of Luigi Cardini: Explorations in Albania 1930-2001"
- 6. "The Ottoman World," advertisement from Sotheby's for auction 28-30 May Clippings of various items from the Sotheby's catalogue
- 7. Neil Rudram, "Striving to Help Equines in Albania," *Veterinary Times*, 4 Feb. 2002 Neil Rudram, "Taunton Albanian Aid Mission 2001," *Veterinary Times*, 25 Mar. 2002
- 8. Richard Fawkes, "Endangered species," Classical Music, 13 Apr. 2002
- g. Roger Taylor, "Guns and Clarinets," Besa (Vol. 6, no. 3), Summer 2002 Music Review from BBC World Service Excerpt from The New Grove Dictionary of Music and Musicians (Vol. 1) 2nd edition Excerpt from The Garland Encyclopedia of World Music (Vol. 8), 2000

- Biography and CV of "Jane Cicely Sugarman, Associate Professor"

  Amazon product page for Engendering Song: Singing and Subjectivity at Prespa Albanian Weddings
- 10. Michelle Williams, "Bringing a little bit of home to the classroom," Ealing Gazette, 25 Jan. 2002
- 11. Simon Kuper, "Albania's new model army of post orphans," Financial Times Weekend, 13/14 Apr. 2002
- 12. Benjamin S. Lambeth, Review of *Nato's Air War for Kosovo A Strategic and Operational Assessment* by James Pettifer
- 13. Marjorie Senechal, "The Sherbel Cycle," from Long Life to Your Children!: A Portrait of High Albania, [1997]
- 14. Pamphlet for *Sherbesa ë Dashurise*Message to Friends of Albania & BESA re: donations to above organization
- 15. Untitled article ("Old Albanian hands remember Sarandë as one of the jewels..."), [Besa], [6 Apr.?]
- 16. "Ecology in Albania," [Besα], [6 Apr.?]
- 17. Sonila Danaj and Ariola Vishnija, "International Conference on 'Albanian Migration and New Transnationalisms"
- 18. Ian Traynor, "Big lies, little lies, continued lies" (Review of *Slobodan Milosevic and the Destruction of Yugoslavia* by Louis Sell), *Guardian Weekly*, 21-27 Nov. 2002
- 19. Photographs from *The Balkans* (Life World Library Series), [1967]
- 20. Michael Steiner, "A Choice for Mitrovica: The Seven Point Plan," 1 Oct. 2002
- 21. Invitation to a reception from H.E. The Ambassador Kastriot Robo to Ms. Primrose Peacock Primrose Peacock, Letter to H.E. The Ambassador Kastriot Robo, 19 Nov. 2002 Ryder Thomas, Fax Cover Sheet to Primrose Peacock Curriculum vitae of Mr Kastriot Robo
- 22. David Keating, "Visit of Albanian Lawyers," 15 Oct. 2002
- 23. Gëzim I. Alpion, "The Canon of Lek Dukagjini and the Quest for the Half-forgotten Albanian Mythology" (edited version of lecture from 4 Dec. 2001)
- 24. Various articles about William Bland

- 1. Review of A History of Northern Epirus/Southern Albania by T.J. Winnifrith
- 2. Michael Bullock, "Review for Besa: Oakley-Hill" (Email to Primrose Peacock), 12 Nov. 2002
- 3. Roger Taylor, "Albanian Musical Traditions in the 1930s," [21 Jan. 2003]
- 4. Jon Fasman, "Persevering with the American dream" (Review of *The Hemingway Book Club of Kosovo* by Paula Huntley), *Guardian Weekly*, 8 May 2003
- 5. Nicholas Gage, "We Must Not Waste a Single Day," Parade Magazine, 27 Jul. 2003
- 6. Obituaries for Sir John Stokes:
  - (a) "Sir John Stokes: Tory who raged against the 'corruption' of Britain and was called 'Parliament's last link with the Middle Ages'," *Daily Telegraph*, 30 June 2003
  - (b) "Right-wing 'red neck' Conservative MP," Western Morning News, 28 June 2003
- 7. James Pettifer, "The Kosovo Protection Corps in Transition, Conflict Studies Research Centre, July 2003
- 8. Gëzim Alpion, "Mother Teresa and the Balkan DNA Politics," BESA
- Richard Hodges, "Lifting the curtain: a letter from two ex-communist countries," Current World Archaeology

- 10. Jessica Morgan, "Tirana," Tate Arts & Culture, Nov./Dec. 2003

  Jenny Soep, "Paint Albania September 2006" (Email to Primrose Peacock), 11 Aug. [2005]
- 11. Memorial services for Sir Reginald Hibbert
  - (a) "A Service of Thanksgiving for the Life and Work of Sir Reginald Hibbert GCMG" (Program from St. Paul's Cathedral), 26 Feb. 2003
  - (b) "Memorial services: Sir Reginald Hibbert," Times, 27 Feb. 2003
  - (c) Announcement for "A Memorial service will be held for Sir Reginald Hibbert..."

- 1. Primrose Peacock, "Letter from Albania," *Coracle*, Jan. 2004
  Primrose Peacock, "Shpresa të rilindura (Resurgent hopes)," *Truro Cathedral News*, Jan. 2004
- 2. Roger Brown, "Project Goodwill Albanian 2003," RadCom, Mar. 2004
- 3. Paul Brown, "Tirana, pollution capital of Europe," Guardian Weekly, 8-14 Apr. 2004
- 4. Ed Vulliamy, "Streets of despair," Observer Magazine, 3 Oct. 2004

- 1. Richard Hodges, "A postcard from Apollonia," World Archaeology, Feb. 2005
- 2. The Anglo-Israel Archaeological Society, Advertisement for Lecture: "A Byzantine Synagogue Identified: Recent Excavations in Southern Albania" by Prof. Gideon Foerster and Prof. Ehud Netzer
- 3. Konstantinos Giakoumis, "Fourteenth-century Albanian migration and the 'relative autochthony' of the Albanians in Epeiros. The case of Gjirokastër," *Byzantine and Modern Greek Studies* 27, 2003 Konstantinos Giakoumis, "The Ottoman Campaign to Otranto and Apulia," [2004]
- 4. Combined with above
- 5. Jane Kramer, "Painting the Town: How Edi Rama reinvented Albanian politics," New Yorker, 27 June 2005
- 6. Primrose Peacock, Review of Albania Today by Clarissa de Waal, 10 July 2005
- 7. Primrose Peacock, Review of The Six Month Kingdom by D. Heaton-Armstrong, July 2005
- 8. Primrose Peacock, Review of Albania and King Zog (Vol. 1 of 3) by Owen Pearson, July 2005
- 9. "Berisha beacon," Economist, 9 July 2005
- 10. Primrose Peacock, Review of Albanian Literature a short history by Robert Elsie, Aug. 2005
- 11. James Pettifer, "Albanian Election 2005 A New Ruling Elite?," Conflict Studies Research Centre, Oct. 2005
- 12. John Phillips, "From the Balkan frontline" (Review of Kosova Expression: a journey in wartime by James Pettifer), Tablet, 27 Aug. 2005
- 13. Julian Evans, "Living with ghosts," Guardian, 17 Sept. 2005
- 14. Primrose Peacock, "Albania Return Ticket," Fellowship of St Alban & St Sergius Newsletter (No. 59), July 2005
- 15. Eno Koço, "Shostakovich, Kadaré and the nature of dissidence: an Albanian view," *Musical Times* (Vol. 146, no. 1890), Spring 2005
- 16. Chris Arnot, "A new study goes back to Mother Teresa's roots," Guardian, 1 Nov. 2005

- 1. Michael B Zimmermann, et al., "Iodine supplementation improves cognition in iodine-deficient schoolchildren in Albania: a randomized, controlled, double-blind study," *American Journal of Clinical Nutrition* (no. 83), 2006
- 2. Primrose Peacock, Review of Albania in the 20<sup>th</sup> century (Vol. 2 of 3) by Owen Pearson, 1 Feb. 2006
- 3. Gëzim Alpion, "Western Media and the European 'Other': Images of Albania in the British Press in the New Millennium," Albanian Political Science Association, 2005
- 4. Primrose Peacock, Review of *Albania as Dictatorship and Democracy* (Vol. 3 of 3) by Owen Pearson, Sept. 2006
- Press Releases for Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity? by Gëzim Alpion

   (a) "Mother Teresa, Saint or Celebrity?," Routledge
   (b) "Was 'Mother Teresa Saint or Celebrity?'," University of Birmingham, 9 Oct. 2006
- 6. Russell King and Nicola Mai, "Albanian Immigrants in Lecce and Modena: Narratives of Rejection, Survival and Integration"
- 7. Russell King and Julie Vullnetari, "Orphan pensioners and migrating grandparents: the impact of mass migration on older people in rural Albania," *Ageing & Society* 26, 2006
- 8. Primrose Peacock, Review of *The Crescent and the Eagle* by G. Gawrych, 6 Nov. 2006
- 9. James Owen, "Trying to paint over the cracks," *Daily Telegraph*, 11 Nov. 2006 Primrose Peacock, "Albania attraction" (letter re: above article), *Daily Telegraph*
- 10. Primrose Peacock, Review of *Peace at any Price* by I. King and W. Mason, 24 Nov. 2006 Email correspondence between Bob Churcher and Primrose Peacock re: above book
- 11. A.A. Gill, "The Land that Time Forgot," Sunday Times Magazine, 23 July 2006
  "Albania does not deserve this insult" (re: above article), Sunday Times Times Online, 31 July 2006
  Primrose Peacock, Letter to the Editor of Sunday Times Magazine, 27 July 2006
  Dominic Ponsford, "Gill cleared by PCC over 'ferret faced' Albanians piece," [Press Gazette], 10 Oct. 2006
  Primrose Peacock, "Gill cleared by PCC over 'ferret faced' Albanians piece" (Email to Press Gazette), 11
  Oct. 2006

#### [Separate sleeve]

Primrose Peacock, Review of *Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity?* by Gëzim Alpion, 2 Nov. 2006 Gaston Roberge, Review of *Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity?* by Gëzim Alpion, *New Nation*, 31 Oct. 2006 Invoice from Taylor & Francis to Primrose Peacock

- 12. Ian Thomson, "Who would want to rule Albania?" (Review of *The Successor* by Ismail Kadare), *Guardian Weekly*, 4 Feb. 2006
- 13. Alex Wade, "Coming in from the cold," *Independent on Sunday*, 1 Oct. 2006
  Primrose Peacock, Letter to the Editor of *Independent on Sunday* (re: above article), 1 Nov. 2006
- 14. "Albania Report 08 13 July 2006," [2006?]

- 1. Primrose Peacock, Review of *The Albanian Question* by J. Pettifer and M. Vickers, 1 Jan. 2007
- 2. "Expert charges officials doing nothing to protect national heritage," *Tirana Times* (pasted in email sent on 24 Jan. 2007)
- 3. Katie L. Johnson, "Ottoman Archaeology in Southern Albania"
- 4. Ylli Cerova (Director of Office of Administration and Koordination of the Butrint National Park), Letter to friends and supporters, *Butrint National Park Newsletter*, Jan. 2007
- 5. [John Arthur], "Update on the Family"

- 6. Auron Tare, "An American in the Court of the Pascha of Tepelena," Tirana Times, 9-15 Feb. 2007
- 7. Anne de Courcy, Excerpt from *Debs at War*, 2005
- 8. George O'Brien, "A glimpse of Albania," Oxford Today, 7 Mar. 2007
- 9. John Phillips, "An uncertain future" (Review of *The Albanian Question: reshaping the Balkans* by J. Pettifer and M. Vickers), *Tablet*, 14 Apr. 2007
- 10. Victor Vella, "Saint or celebrity?" (Review of Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity? by Gëzim Alpion), Sunday Edition of L-Orizzont, 11 Mar. 2007
- 11. Lavinia Byrne, "Famous by her own design," Church Times, 5 Apr. 2007
- 12. Stuart Derbyshire, "The new book *Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity?* shows that the nun was as ruthless as any other celeb in protecting her public image" (Review of *Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity?* by Gëzim Alpion), 14 Feb. 2007
- 13. John Hodgson, "The Wisdom of the Serpent and the Harmlessness of the Dove," *Light Magazine*, Dec. 2006
- 14. Sheila Liaugminas, "Trashing the icon of altruism," 26 Feb. 2007
- 15. Stephen Schwartz, "Albanians, both Christian and Muslim, have much to teach the rest of us" (Review of Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity? by Gëzim Alpion), Illyria, 19-22 Jan. 2007
- 16. Kathryn Spink, "Baffled by Enigma of Sanctity" (Review of *Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity?* by Gëzim Alpion), *Tablet*, 6 Jan. 2007
- 17. Nick Haslam, "Albania Awakes," Geographical, Mar. 2007
- 18. Michael B. Zimmerman, et al., "Severe Iodine Deficiency in Southern Albania," *International Journal for Vitamin and Nutrition Research* (Vol. 73, no. 5), 2003
- 19. Cyril Veliath, Review of *Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity?* by Gëzim Alpion, *Bulletin of the Faculty of Foreign Studies* (No. 41), 2007
- 20. Margaret Nutting Ralph, Review of *Mother Teresa: Saint or Celebrity?* by Gëzim Alpion, *Albanian Journal of Politics* (Vol. 3, no. 1), 2007
- 21. Ylli Cerova (Director of Office of Administration and Koordination of the Butrint National Park), Letter to friends and supporters, *Butrint National Park Newsletter*, July 2007
- 22. Joshua Zumbrun, "Choosing to be the man of the house," Guardian Weekly, 31 Aug. 2007
- 23. Antonia Young, "The Men of the House," Guardian Weekend, 31 Mar. 2007
- 24. Primrose Peacock, Letter to Friends of Albania, Dec. 2007
- 25. Ylli Cerova (Director of Office of Administration and Koordination of the Butrint National Park), Letter to friends and supporters, Butrint National Park Newsletter, Nov. 2007

- 1. Beryl Nicholson, "Shortage of power but not of voices," Guardian Weekly, 18 Jan. 2008
- 2. Curriculum vitae of Ambassador Zef Mazi
- 3. Primrose Peacock, "The Hand of God," Sept. 2008
- 4. Ylli Cerova (Director of Office of Administration and Koordination of the Butrint National Park), Letter to friends and supporters, *Butrint National Park Newsletter*, Aug. 2008

## 2009

1. Primrose Peacock, Review of Out of Albania by R. King and N. Mai, Feb. 2009

- 2. Peter Spafford, "This valley needs you!," Guardian, 7 Mar. 2009
- 3. Primrose Peacock, Review of *Land of Eagles* by R. Hanbury-Tenison, 30 June 2009 Press release for above book, I.B. Tauris Publishers
- 4. "Patriarch Pavle," Daily Telegraph, 16 Nov. 2009
- 5. H.E. Mr Zef Mazi, "Albania's Religious Harmony in Europe," 26 May 2009
- 6. Primrose Peacock, Review of Second Sentence by Fatos Lubonja, Aug. 2009
- 7. "Text for Credo," 24 Oct. 2009

- 1. "Sir Norman Wisdom," Daily Telegraph, 6 Oct. 2010
- 2. Primrose Peacock, Review of The Wildest Province by Bailey Roderick, Feb. 2010

## C (DOCUMENTS RELATED TO CHARITY ORGANIZATIONS AND ACTIVITES)

### ENUMERATED ARTICLES 1991-2002

BOX 4

#### 1991

- 1. CAFOD (Catholic Fund for Overseas Development), "Proposal: Housing Development Programme for Ex-Prisoner Families Tirana, Albania"
- 2. S.O.S. Albania, "An Appeal to the Members of the Rotary Club," 2 Dec. 1991
- 3. [S.O.S. Albania (Maltese RC Church)], "Elbasan, Albania 2nd Nov. 9 Nov. 1991"
- Global Care, News Update, Winter 1991
   Global Care, News Update, Spring 1992
- 5. Feed the Children, "Detailed Report for the Use of Directors for the 18 Month Period 6 April 1990 to 30 September 1991"
- 6. Feed the Children, "Who Needs What Where...", Aug. 1991
  D.H.W. Grubb, "Missing Childhoods and Silent Rooms: The Story about Albania," Education Aid Informer
- 7. Jeff Alderson (Feed the Children), "Albania: Report on First Delivery," June 1991
- 8. Feed the Children, "Albania: Initial Visit 25 April 2 May 1991"
- 9. Feed the Children Review (Incorporating the Annual Report for the period ending September 30<sup>th</sup>, 1991)

- 1. Jerome Piercy, Letter to Peter Slocombe (with excerpts from report on trip to Albania), 14 May 1992
- 2. Caritas Italiana, "Albania," 31 Jan. 1992
- 3. "Repairing the [seeds] of Catholic faith in Albania," Bedford Times
- 4. S.O.S. Albania, "Report on Visit to Albania 11<sup>th</sup> 19<sup>th</sup> February 1992"
- 5. Lilian Miceli-Farrugia and Claudia Taylor-East, "Proposal for Joint Public-Private Sector Scheme to Help Regenerate the Albanian Economy" (Letter to Dr. E. Fenech Adami)
  "Report on the Situation of Industrial School 'D. Progri' at Korca and Its Needs"
- 6. Lilian Miceli-Farrugia and Claudia Taylor-East (S.O.S. Albania), "Phase 3 6<sup>th</sup> 13<sup>th</sup> June, 1992"

7. Douglas Saltmarshe (Oxfam), Letter to P. Peacock, 14 Dec. 1992 Tony Vaux (Oxfam), Letter to P. Peacock, 25 Nov. 1992

#### 1993

- 1. Jeff Alderson (Feed the Children), "Albania: On the Move," July 1993
- 2. Stewart Crocker (Feed the Children), "Albania's Children What Hope for Them Now?," Nov. 1993
- 3. Jeff Alderson, "Albania: VIP's and other Visitors Galore. And the Future?," Nov. 1993
- 4. Jeff Alderson, "Home for Handicapped Children at Berat, Albania," Sept. 1993
- 5. Adventist Development and Relief Agency (ADRA), Advertiser (No. 4)
- 6. "Scottish-Albania Medicaid" (Summary of Day Conference on "Health Care in Albania," 9 Oct. 1993)
- 7. Scottish-Albanian Medicaid, Summer Newsletter, [1993]
- 8. Bob Crampton, "Albania's rude awakening?," Oxfam News, Spring 1993
- 9. Claudia Taylor east and Lilian Miceli-Farrugia, "IV Visit to Albania"
- 10. Sarah the Duchess of York, Excerpt from My Story, [Nov. 1993]

## 1994

- 1. [Mattock Lane], Letter to Sisters, May 1994
- 2. ChildHope UK, Annual Review 1993/94
- 3. John van Weenen, "A Report on T.F.A.'s 18<sup>th</sup> Mercy Mission to Albania"
- 4. Coli n Raine (Feed the Children), "Albania: Quarterly Report July 1 to Sept 30 1994," Oct. 1994
- 5. [Mattock Lane], "Visit to Albania July 23 August 13," Aug. 1994
- 6. Mary Woodall, "Korce, Albania Revisited. August 12<sup>th</sup> 31<sup>st</sup> 1994"
- 7. "Donkeys and desolation in villages of rural Albania," British Overseαs Development (No. 38), Nov. 1994
- 8. Beverly Davies, "Begging for a Helping Hand"
- 9. Roman Rollnick, "Meddlers 'do harm' to Bosnia aid effort," European, 17 June 1994
- 10. Craig Asuchak, "Volunteers reach out to Albania," Calgary Herald, 21-27 Dec. 1994

- 1. David H. W. Grubb (Feed the Children), "An Idea of Future: Albania," Mar./Apr. 1995
- 2. The Miresia Project, "Low cost wheelchairs for Albania"
- 3. Feed the Children, Update (No. 14), Mar. 1995
- 4. Feed the Children, "Albania: Country Brief," July 1995
- 5. Programme of Assistance for Ex-Politically Persecuted People of Albania, PAPPA Newsletter, Apr. 1995
- 6. Vincent Nichols, "Thank you, Albania," *Tablet*, 28 Jan. 1995 *The CAFOD Bulletin*, Feb. 1995
- 7. James Calvert, "EU grant for SOS Albania," [L-Orizzont?], Apr. 1995
- 8. Migësi Irish-Albanian Society, Newsletter, Summer 1995
- 9. "Albania NGOs Forum"
- 10. Albanian Civil Society Foundation, News Letter (No. 1), Oct. 1995

- 11. Various clippings re: Norman Wisdom
- 12. Miranda Innes, "Garden Under Siege," Country Living, Oct. 1995

- 1. Scottish Albanian Medicaid, [Newsletter], Feb. 1996
- 2. The Albanian Musicians' Trust Newsletter (No. 6), Mar. 1996
- 3. Migesi: The Irish-Albanian Society, Newsletter, Winter 1996
- Terence FitzGibbon, Letter to P. Peacock, 10 Dec. 1996
   Islamic Relief, information and annual review
- Janet Jackson (IPPF European Network), Letter to P. Peacock, 30 Sept. 1996
   Valentina Leskaj, Letter to P. Peacock
   Albanian Family Planning Association (FPA), Annual Report for 1995
- 6. Bonita Morris, "In search of a new identity: Oxfam's work in Albania"
- 7. Albanian NGO Forum, NGO Bulletin, 7 July 1996
- 8. Feed the Children [Children's Aid Direct?], "Albania: Country Brief," May 1996
- 9. Brenda Belton (British Aid for Deprived Children), Miscellaneous letters and reports

#### 1997

- 1. Hopes and Homes for Children, *Third Report*, June 1997 Plus a one-page update from above organization
- Penny Panayiota Deligiannis, [Updates on Albania], 18 Apr. 1997
   Klaus Steiner, "Efficiency Report for Miss Penny Panayiota Deligiannis Director of Diaconia Agapes" (Letter to His Beatitude Archbishop Anastasios of Tirana and All Albania), Feb. 1998
- James Ruddy, "Bora, the ice baby," Eastern Daily Press, 27 Mar. 1996
  James Ruddy, "Food goes to orphans of a country in chaos," Eastern Daily Press, 28 Mar. 1997
  James Ruddy, "Charity turns to EDP readers for aid," Eastern Daily Press, 1 Apr. 1997

#### 1998

1. Information on Dorcas Aid Albania

#### 1999

1. International Community Assist, "Family Sponsorship Scheme"

- Aid to the Church in Need, Information on Projects Neville Kyrke-Smith, Letter to P. Peacock, 15 Feb. 2001
- 2. Daniel Renton, "Female Cargo," Prospect, June 2001
- The Albanian Musicians' Trust, Newsletter (No. 13), May 2001
   June Emerson, Letter to P. Peacock, 20 Aug. 2001
- Ian Lethbridge, "FTC International UK ATTN: Miss Primrose" (Email), 13 Sept. 2001
- Beryl Jones, Letter to P. Peacock, 25 Nov. 2001Beryl Jones, Information on Langtree Albania Project

- 6. BESA/Partnership for Growth, "North Albania Industrial Hemp Trial Disruption," 2 Dec. 2001 Partnership for Growth, "Trustees'/(Directors') Annual Report for the financial period 1 May 1999 to 30 April 2000"
  - Christopher B.H. Barford, Letter to P. Peacock, 1 Dec. 2001
- 7. Neil Rudram, "Taunton Albanian Aid Mission 2001," Nov. 2001
- 8. Miscellaneous letters and information re: Language Schools in Albania (LSIA)

- 1. Felicity Booth (Butrint Foundation), "Hope for Gjirokastra's Traditional Houses"
- 2. Albanian Youth Action, Pamphlet and Information
- 3. Series of articles on Arta Gijini, Western Morning News, 31 Jan., 27 Feb., 20 May, 27 Feb. 2004
- 4. Oxfam, Job posting for "Programme Manager" based on Tirana, Albania
- 5. Misc. documents/correspondence re: Language Schools in Albania (later named The British Albanian Educational Trust)
- 6. Misc. documents re: Hope for the Future Association
- 7. Language School in Albania, pamphlets
- 8. "Missionary Receives Alumni Award for Her Achievements," 4 Apr. 2002
- 9. Partnership for Growth, Newslink, Autumn 2001
- 10. The Albanian Musicians' Trust, Newsletter (No. 14-15), Jan./Nov. 2002
- 11. "Picture of Truro could help home in Albania," West Briton, 21 Feb. 2002
  "Primrose's canny plan helps sow seeds of new garden," West Briton, 2 May 2002
  "Charity can target is smashed," West Briton, 17 May 2002
- 12. Mary Potter Centre for Palliative Care, Letter, 9 May 2002 Pamphlets from above organization
- 13. Development Education & Leadership Teams in Action (DELTA), "A Training Programme in Participatory Approaches to Adult Education & Community Development"
- 14. Various articles related to Taunton Albanian Aid Mission 2002
- 15. "...woman's appeal for sticks to ease shortage in Albania," West Briton, 14 Nov. 2002
- 16. "Dental team sees over 250 on eighth trip to Albania," [Times of Malta?], [14 Dec. 2002]
- 17. Ann Norris, "Albanian Update," May 2002, Dec. 2002
- 18. Excerpt from ICMC Annual Report 2002

## ARTICLES 2003-2010, ANTI-HUMAN TRAFFICKING, BUTRINT FOUNDATION

BOX 5

- 1. Diakonia Agapes, Program/project descriptions, 2003
- 2. LightForce International, various advertisements
  George R. Ridley, LightForce International Newsletter, Feb. 2003
- 3. Pro Agricultura Project, "Shkrel District Farmers Association"
- 4. Louise Schofield (Gjirokaster Conservation Office), "Things are on the move in Gjirokaster," Feb. 2003
- 5. Various letter/email correspondence generally involving Primrose Peacock

- 6. Child Advocacy International, informational materials
- 7. CRY (Care and Relief for the Young) Albania, informational materials
- 8. LightForce International, advertisement George R. Ridley, LightForce International Newsletter, 9 Apr. 2003
- 9. [Medpak] (and other organizations?), "This is the dream which didn't remain dream," Dec. 2003

## \*SEPARATE SLEEVE\*

CHASTE (Churches Alert to Sex Trafficking across Europe), informational pamphlet

- 10. [JB—John Bridson?], "Initial Report of visit to The Korce and Pogradec areas of Albania 22/3/03 to 4/4/03," 10 Apr. 2003
- 11. Neil Rudram, "Taunton Albanian Aid 2003," [BESA], Nov. 2003

## 2004

- George R. Ridley (LightForce International), "Summer Camps in Albania & Serbia" (Letter), Mar. 2004 (advertisement attached)
- 2. Charity Commission for England and Wales, "International Community Assist," [28 May 2004]
- 3. Qendra Mary Potter Per Kujdesin Palliativ, "Mary Potter Sisters in Korçe Albania"
- 4. [Mary Potter sisters?], Letter, May 2004

## 2005

- 1. Various articles re: "Make Poverty History" banner on Truro Cathedral
- 2. Colin Gregory, "Woman on a mission to aid the destitute," West Briton, 24 Mar. 2005
- 3. Sheila Crehen, "Visit to Albania Sheila" (Email to P. Peacock), 7 July 2005
- 4. Kerin Hope, "Rule of law: Hemp plans go up in smoke," [Financial Times], 11 Apr. 2005
- 5. Balkans Peace Park Project, Newsletter (No. 4), Dec. 2005

#### 2006

- 1. Ylli Cerova (Director of Office of Administration and Koordination of the Butrint National Park), Letter to friends and supporters, *Butrint National Park Newsletter*, May 2006
- 2. Korca Palliative Care team, Newsletter, July 2006
- 3. Antonia Young, "Vital Balkans Peace Park Info. PLEASE READ" (Email), 23 Aug. 2006
- 4. "Charity fundraiser has to go it alone after an accident, West Briton, 25 May 2006 "Aid mission for Albania," Truro Packet, 24 May 2006
- 5. Primrose Peacock, "Visit to Albania 2006 Report General," [May 2006]
- 6. Primrose Peacock and Ann Norris, email correspondence re: Medpak
- 7. Primrose Peacock, "The Perlat Project. Report to donors," 23 Oct. 2006
- 8. Correspondence re: "Soup Kitchen" Project, Mitropoly of Korça

- 1. Korca Palliative Care team, Newsletter, Jan. 2007
- 2. Diakonia Agapes, "Someone is thinking of you," 2006

- 1. Ylli Cerova (Director of Office of Administration and Koordination of the Butrint National Park), Letter to friends and supporters, *Butrint National Park Newsletter*, Jan. 2008
- 2. "Charity seeking help to provide bread for poor," West Briton, 14 Feb. 2008 "Plea to help Albanian poor who cannot afford bread" Letters thanking Friend of Albania for donations
- 3. Ylli Cerova (Director of Office of Administration and Koordination of the Butrint National Park), Letter to friends and supporters, *Butrint National Park Newsletter*, Apr. 2008
- Cathedral News, June 2008, Dec. 2008
   Primrose Peacock, Email correspondence

#### 2010

1. Charity Commission, search results for 'Albania,' 24 Nov. 2010

## ANTI-HUMAN TRAFFICKING (HT)

- 1. "Charities' work in spotlight," *This Is Cornwall* "Cathedral charity highlights trafficking," 25 Oct. 2007
- 2. Dominique Torres, "Maids for sale in Lebanon," Guardian Weekly, 26 Oct. 2007
- 3. International Network of Religious Against Trafficking in Persons, "Public Statement," 19 Oct. 2007 "Counter Trafficking Seminar in Rome," (Email correspondence between Ann Teresa and Primrose Peacock), Nov. 2007
- 4. Jackie Turner, Report on Wilton Park Conference "Human Trafficking: How Best to Stem the Flow? 28-30 June 2007"
- 5. Emma Thompson, "'Journey' shows trafficking trauma," War Cry, 6 Oct. 2007
- 6. P. Peacock, "Bid to put stop to human trafficking, Western Morning News, 21 Aug. 2007
- 7. Huw Spanner, "Fighting today's enslavement," Church Times, 23 Mar. 2007
- 8. P. Peacock, "Human trafficking," 8 July 2007
- 9. James Jones, Letter to P. Peacock, 19 July 2007 Enclosed: "...the Hansard report of the debate held recently in the House of Lords on human trafficking"
- 10. Diane Taylor, "Oral expertise makes workers safer," Guardian Weekly, Aug. 2007
- 11. Alan Travis, "Rescued trafficking victims liable to face deportation," Guardian Weekly, 27 July 2007
- 12. Bill Bowder, "Albanians appeal for help to stop trafficking," Church Times, 6 July 2007
- 13. Nina Gramo (Diakonia Agapes), "Project proposal for Inter-denomination Counter Trafficking training" (Email to Primrose Peacock), 2 July 2007 [Diakonia Agapes], "Inter-Denomination Counter-Trafficking Training," June 2007
- 14. Nina Gramo, Report on "Training for the trafficking of human beings"

  "The agenda of the meeting: Religious communities together in facing the trafficking of human beings 810 January, 2008"

#### THE BUTRINT FOUNDATION

- 1. Annual Reports: 1997/8, 1999-2007
- 2. Miscellaneous

- a. Butrint Management Plan 2000-2005
   Felicity Booth, "New Wave of Albanian Archaeology"
   Letter from Felicity Booth to Primrose Peacock re: above article, 25 Apr. 2001
- b. The Butrint Foundation information booklet

## DIAKONIA AGAPES (A.K.A. "DIACONIA AGAPES")

BOX 6

#### DIAKONIA AGAPES

- Annual Reports
  - a. General annual reports (on programs, progress, and finances): 1995/1996, 1997/1998, 1999-2001
  - b. Progress Reports: 2003, 2004[\*], 2005, 2006
  - c. Financial Reports: 2003, 2004[\*], 2005, 2006[\*] Progress & Financial Report combined in one publication
  - d. Financial Statements: fiscal year ending in 2001, 2004 (2 copies), 2005, 2006; "Management Letter" 2006
- 2. External evaluations: Sept. 2004, Oct.-Dec. 2004
- 3. Project/Program Proposals
  - a. 2004: "Agricultural and Animal Husbandry Development," "Children's Nursery School Program," "Every possibility to be informed is a possibility to be protected," "Health and Socialization of Women in Rural Areas," "Health Education for Children," "Youth Program"
  - b. 2007: "Student City Outreach," "Every possibility to be informed is a possibility to be protected," "Different but Equal," "Little Angels"
- 4. Promotional materials
  - a. Booklet with photos from various Diakonia Agapes programs (2 copies)
  - b. "Someone is thinking of you," Dec. 2007

#### OTHER CHARITY ORGANIZATIONS

BOX 7

## CHARITY ORGANIZATIONS (ORGANIZED ALPHABETICALLY)

- 1. Cafod
  - a. Newsletter (Jul./Aug. 1995, Sept. 1995, Oct. 1995, Nov. 1995)
  - b. *Cafod Albania Gazette* (Spring 1996, Summer 1996, Winter 1997, Autumn 1998, Dec. 1999, Apr. 2000, Mar. 2001)
  - c. Misc. article clippings
- 2. **Care Albania**: misc. documents (article clippings, newsletters, correspondence)
- 3. Dorcas Aid International: General Report DAI
- 4. Feed the Children
  - a. *Annual Review* (1993, 1994)
  - b. Directors' Report and Financial Statements for the year ended 30 Sept. 1993
- 5. International Community Assist
  - a. Newsletter (Summer 1999, Spring 2000, Autumn 2000)
  - b. Misc. correspondence and informational materials
  - c. Report of the Trustees and Statement and Financial Activities (1998, 2000)
- 6. International Rescue Committee (Albania): "Bread Salt & Heart" (promotional material)

- 7. Language Schools in Albania (later renamed The British Albanian Educational Trust)
  - a. Newsletter (Spring 1996, Autumn 1996, Spring 1997, Spring 1998, Autumn 1999)
  - b. Misc. correspondence and articles re: LSIA
- 8. Mary Potter Centre for Palliative Care: various letters and field reports
- 9. Pro Agricultura: "UK Team Visit Report Jul 28 August 4 2003"
- 10. Save the Children: Daniel Renton, Child Trafficking in Albania, Mar. 2001
- 11. SPANA: Annual Report, 1999
- 12. **Task Force Albania**: John van Weenen, "Librazsd and Beyond. The 21<sup>st</sup> Mission," 30 Mar.-4 Apr. 1995, and some related correspondence

## N (NEWSPAPER CLIPPINGS)

1990-1997 (1-100) BOX 8

#### 1990

- 1. 4 articles, July 1990
- "Duty-free red card for Albanian footballers," Summer 1990
   Robin Gedye, "Albania crisis leaves party in disarray," Daily Telegraph, 7 July 1990
   Steve Crawshaw, "Albanians feed 'spiritual starvation'," Independent, 21 Dec. 1990
   Michael Montgomery, "Kosovo workers mass defiantly over crackdown," Daily Telegraph, 7 July 1990
- 3. 5 articles, Dec. 1990
- 4. Anton La Guardia, "Albania yields to pressure for limited reform," Daily Telegraph, Jan. 1990

- 1. Michael Montgomery, "Albania's gulag generation," *Sunday Telegraph*, 22 Feb. 1991 Meriel Beattie, "Riot police fire warning shots as crowd burns Hoxha's books," *Daily Telegraph*, 22 Feb. 1991
- 2. 4 articles, [1990-]1991
- 3. Steve Crawshaw, "Hoxha statue toppled in scenes of joy," Independent, 21 Feb. 1991
- Steve Crawshaw, "Hoxha is still king for party faithful," Independent, 12 June 1991
   Michael Montgomery, "Italy gives £30m emergency aid to stricken Albania," Daily Telegraph, 14 June 1991
  - Michael Prescott, "God squads battle for Europe's souls," European, 1990
- 5. 4 articles re: Albanian refugees and other conflict, Feb./Mar. 1991
- 6. Alison Clements, "2,000 unhappy Albanians set sail for home," *Daily Telegraph*, 11 Mar. 1991 Jane Warr, "Police kill two as refugee ship is stormed," *Daily Telegraph*, 11 Mar. 1991 Helena Smith, "Unwelcome strangers in a Greek 'paradise'," *Guardian*, 23 Feb. 1991
- 7. 4 articles, Apr./June 1991
- 8. 4 articles, Dec. 1990/Jan. 1991
- 9. 6 articles, June 1991

- Jane Warr, "Landslide win for Albania's communists," Daily Telegraph, 2 Apr. 1991
   Liam McDowall, Unknown article title, Independent, 2 Apr. 1991
   "Albania votes," Daily Telegraph, 2 Apr. 1991
- 11. 8 articles, Dec. 1990-Feb. 1991
- 12. Dusko Doder, "Myth makes a martyr," *European*, Apr. 1991 "Differences of Opinion" (Commentary on Albania's future)
- 13. Paul Sullivan, "Albania rails against the dictator's widow," *Independent on Sunday*, 22 Sept. 1991 Feed the Children, Donation advertisement
- 14. Gloria Schofield, "WMN readers fill charity dash ship," 24 Sept. 1991
- 4 articles, Oct./Nov. 1991
   Michael Bullock (The Church of England), business card
- 16. "Dictator's widow is arrested in Tirana," *Daily Telegraph*, 6 Dec. 1991 "Democratic pull-out may end coalition," *European*, 6 Dec. 1991 Ilir Ikonomi, "PM offers to quit as Albanians fight to buy bread"
- 17. Paul Bompard, "Albanian refugees riot in attempt to escape return home," *Times*, 10 Aug. 1991 Liam McDowell, "New prime minister installed as 32 die in Albanian food riot," *Guardian*, 11 Dec. 1991
- 18. Steve Jordon, "Albanian Politician: Economic Changes Are Most Difficult," *Omaha World-Herald*, [17 Dec. 1991?]

- 1. Peter Millar, "Liberated Albania counts the bloody cost of anarchy," *European*, 17-23 Jan. 1992 "Hunt for ill-gotten hoard of gold," *European*, 13-19 Feb. 1992
- 2. "All-out strike postponed for election," *European*, 25 Jan. 1992 Michael Simmons, "Albania threatens aid looters amid worsening food crisis," *Guardian*, 22 Jan. 1992
- 3. Brenda Fowler, "Crimewave fills Tirana with fear," *Times*, 17 Feb. 1992 "Thousands ransack stores in food riots," *European*, 20-27 Feb. 1992 P. Peacock, "A helping hand for Albania"
- 4. "Long dark night is over," *European*, 26 Mar. 1992
  Anne McElvoy, "New leader hails end of Albania's isolation in Europe," *Times*, 25 Mar. 1992
- 5. Natasha Narayan, "Freedom for Albania brings wave of crime," Sunday Times, 22 Mar. 1992
- 6. 4 articles re: conflict and aid raid in Albania, Feb./Mar. 1992
- 7. 3 articles re: aid raid, Feb./Mar. 1992
- 8. 3 articles, Mar./Apr. 1992
- 9. 3 articles re: Albanian election, 24 Mar. 1992
- 10. 3 articles re: Albanian election, Mar. 1992
- 11. James Pettifer and Chris Eliou, "Atrocities on border denied by Greece," *Times*, 17 Mar. 1992 Anne McElvoy, "Albania's poor peasants fall prey to the anxiety-makers," *Times*, 20 Mar. 1992 Arben Ruka, "End for the Old Guard?," *Guardian*, 20 Mar. 1992
- 12. Anne McElvoy, "Tirana's night watch," *Times*, 23 Mar. 1992 Michael Simmons, "Poorest in Europe throw out socialists," *Guardian*, 24 Mar. 1992
- 13. Anne McElvoy, "Ballot offers no way out for Albania's ills," Times, 18 Mar. 1992
  - ---, "Stone walls do a prison make," Times, 19 Mar. 1992
  - ---, "Rural voters hold key to Albania poll," Times, 21 Mar. 1992

- 14. Photographs, *Daily Telegraph*James Pettifer, "Dispirited Albania prepares to vote," *Times*, 11 Mar. 1992
  Three letter responses to "Aid for Albania"
- 15. 6 articles, Mar./Apr. 1992
- 16. Phil Davison, "Vote ends Albania's 'long, dark night'," *Independent*, 24 Mar. 1992 Liam McDowell, "Dreams revealed as Albania strips away old restraints," *Guardian*, 1 Feb. 1992
- 17. Natasha Narayan, "Albanians seek order from poll," [Independent?], 20 Mar. 1992 Phil Davison, "Albanians put faith in democracy," [Independent?], 21 Mar. 1992
- 18. 4 articles, Mar./Apr. 1992
- 19. Caroline Moorehead, "Albanians try to prevent 'baby trade' racket," 27 Apr. 1992 Helena Smith, "Albanian raids keep Greeks out of bed," 6 Apr. 1992
- 20. 3 articles re: change in power after election results to Democratic Party, 1992
- 21. 5 articles, Mar./Apr. 1992
- 22. 5 articles, Apr./May 1992
- 23. 5 articles, Apr./May 1992
- 24. 8 articles, June 1992
- 25. Petar Hadji-Ristic, "Albanian art has arrived," Daily Telegraph, 1 June 1992 2 aid pleas from Guardian and Telegraph, June 1992
- 26. Clive White, "Albanians saved by generosity of the Irish," *Times*, 27 May 1992 Liam McDowell, "Shock therapy awaits ailing Albanian economy," *Guardian*, 1 July 1992
- 27. "Albanians are given a rare glimpse of hope," *Daily Telegraph*, 27 May 1992 Michael Simmons, "Pity the poor children," *Guardian*, 12 May 1992
- 28. "Priest has a special mission," *Citizen*, 22 June 1992 "Priest nets £1000 for charity," *Stroud Journal*, June 1992
- 29. Liam McDowall, "Albania Fails Driving Test," *Guardian*, 20 July 1992 ---, "Albania holds key to war graves," *Guardian*, 17 July 1992
- 30. Marcus Tanner, "Albanians in Kosovo set up a shadow state," *Independent*, 20 July 1992 "Grave project," 19 July 1992 Annika Savill, "Carrington on mission to avert war in Kosovo," 27 July 1992
- 31. "Top Albania writer rides religious storm," European, 4-7 June 1992 "Aid to Albania 'more assured'," ORBIT (No. 45), June 1992 "Anger at Albania ceremony," Universe, Aug. 92
- 32. Stephanie France, "Mercy mission priest finds hope in a ruined country," *Stroud News*, 29 July 1992 Peter Slocombe, "Albania: How You Can Help," *Stroud News*, Aug. 92
- 33. 5 articles: 3 from Aug. 1992, others from 1992
- 34. 4 articles, Aug./Sept. 1992
- 35. 4 articles, Oct.-Dec. 1992
- 36. 4 articles, Nov. 1992
- 37. Lewis Panther, "HMS Gloucester's historic journey," *Gloucester Citizens*, 20-21 Nov. 1992 "Albanian fears," *Independent*, 17 Dec. 1992
- 38. "Drugs raid finds a 'Stradivarius'," *Daily Telegraph*, 7 Nov. 1992 Nick Savvides, "Albania banks on Islamic help," *European*, 2 Oct. 1992 Marcus Tanner, "Macedonia fears grow," *Independent*, 9 Nov. [1991]

39. Henry Kamm, "Albania's Clerics Lead a Rebirth," New York Times, 27 Mar. 1992
---, "Just Smashing Communism (Got Carried Away)," New York Times, 1 Apr. 1992

#### 1993

- 4 articles, Jan./Feb. 1993
- 2. Excerpt from *Tablet*, 16 Jan. 1993
- 3. 7 articles, Feb.-Apr. 1993
- 4. "World Service beams into Albania by bus," *Times*, Apr. 1993
  "Pope praises tolerance of Albania on first visit," *Daily Telegraph*, 26 Apr. 1993
- 5. Will Montgomery, "Eastern economist looks west," [Times, 27 Jan. 1993] Vera Rich, "Police raid Albanian office"
- 6. Ian Traynor, "In the crossfire of a Balkan war of words," Guardian, 5 July 1993
- 3 articles about Albania/Greece conflict, June/July 1993
   1 article: "Albanian football defection"
- 8. Tony Barber, "Row over Albania's Greek minority fuels Balkan flames," Independent, 14 July 1993
- 9. "The Duchess of York Joins a BBC Breakfast News Team on Visit to Albania," BBC News & Current Affairs Publicity, 6 Oct. 1993
- 10. 5 articles, Aug.-Oct. 1993
- 11. Adrian Brown, "Blood feuds return to haunt Albanians," Daily Telegraph, 5 Jan. 1993

- 1. Kitty McKinsey, "Albania: freer but poor"
- 2. 5 articles re: aid efforts, 1994
- 3. 3 articles, 1994
- 4. 3 articles, 1994
- 5. Yigal Chazan, "Albania urged to rein in radicals amid fears of greater Balkan bloodbath," *Guardian*, 30 May 1994
- 6. 4 articles re: conflicts with Greece and Serbia (Kosovo), 1994
- 7. Helena Smith, "Athens inflamed by arrests in Albania," *Guardian*, 27 May 1994 ---, "Tension grows as a Greek tragedy is played out in Albania," May/June 1994
- 8. Julian Borger and Helena Smith, [Unknown title], *Guardian Weekly*, 24 July 1994 Julian Borger, "Stalemate in the battle of the border," *Guardian Weekly*, 24 July 1994
- 9. "Maltese dental care for Albanian school children""Maltese dentists' mission to Korce," Maltese Sunday Times, 24 July 1994
- 10. David Lascelles, "Albania invites overseas investment in sell-offs," [? Times], Aug. 1994 Tony Barber, "Neighbours panic as cholera grips Albania," Independent, 16 Sept. 1994
- 11. Helena Smith, "Greece turns on illegal Albanians," [European?], Aug. 1994 ---, "Tension mounts between Balkan neighbours," European, 26 Aug. 1994
- 12. Unknown title, West Somerset Free Press, 12 Aug. 1994 Simon Calder, "Left standing," Independent, 30 July 1994
- 13. 4 articles, Sept. 1994

- 14. 6 articles, Oct./Nov. 1994
- 15. 6 articles, Nov./Dec. 1994
- 16. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 13-19/20-26 Nov. 1994

- 1. 4 articles, 1995
- 2. Robert Tyerman, "Tirana opens the door," Sunday Telegraph, 19 Feb. 1995
- 3. The Weekly Economic Review (No. 13), 15 Mar. 1995
- 4. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 23-29 Apr. 1995
- 5. 6 articles, 1995
- 6. Pablo Poletti, "'Slave labour' for street kids," Guardian, 17 May 1995
- Raymond Bonner, "Albania's lakeside smugglers help fuel Serbian war machine," Guardian, [Apr./May]
   1995
- 8. Helena Smith, "Albanians take a crash course in bourgeois luxury," June 1995 Andrew Gumbel, "Albanian press plans strike over sales ban," *Independent*, 1 June 1995
- 9. Andrew Gumbel, "Boat-people ban leaves Albanians high and dry," *Independent*, June 1995 Andrew Gumbel, "Albanian have-nots rail against leader's gravy train," *Independent*, 6 June 1995
- 10. 7 articles, 1995
- 11. Diana James, "A refuge from the plumbing," Daily Telegraph, 14 Nov. 1995
- 12. 3 articles about Taunton Aid and Friends of Albania, 1995
- 13. John Pomfret and David B. Ottaway, "Albania Dreams With the Pentagon," Washington Post, Dec. 1995
- 14. Kip Cheek, "Father Ted Hochstatter lives the primitive life in Albania, and loves it," Mendota Record Illinois, 27 Dec. 1995
  "Medical supplies are wanted," Bridgwater Mercury, 16 Jan. 1996
- 15. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 5-11 Feb. 1995
- 16. Albania pages, Balkan News & EER, 28 May-3 June 1995
- 17. Jean-Pierre Tuquoi, "Albanian struggles to embrace capitalism," Guardian Weekly, 25 June 1995

- 1. Alex Standish, "Anti-communist law backfires on Berisha," *European*, 28 Dec. 1995-3 Jan. 1996 "Land of Eagles," *Times*, 23 Feb. 1996
- 2. James Calvert, "Malta, Albania set to establish closer ties," Times, 2 Feb. 1996
- Andrew Gumbel, "Albanian capital rocked by car bomb," Independent, 27 Feb. 1996
   "Our Man in Tirana, homeless," Daily Telegraph, 24 Feb. 1996
   "Car bomb kills five in Albania," Globe and Mail, 27 Feb. 1996
- 4. Ian Mather, "Albania proves a fast learner in slinging the political mud," *European*, 22-28 Feb. 1996 Ian Mather and Alex Standish, "Berisha strikes back at poll-fixing charges," *European*
- 5. 4 articles, Feb.-Apr. 1996
- 6. "Greece, Albania new friendship agreement marks 'a new chapter in relations'," *Cyprus Financial Times*, Apr. [1994] 3 articles, Apr. 1996

- 7. Marianne Sullivan and Kevin Done, "Street dealers find niche in Albania's bourse," *Financial Times*, 3 May 1996
- 8. Andrew Gumbel, "Albania poll tests limits of freedom and fairness," Independent, May 1996
- 9. Anthony Daniels, "Tirana emerges from dark days of Hoxha," *Globe and Mail*, 26 May 1996 Photograph, *Globe and Mail*, 25 May 1996
- 10. Andrew Gumbel, "Europe's unholy alliance with a repressive reign," Independent, 14 May 1996
- 11. Andrew Gumbel, "Demons of the past haunt Albanian poll," Independent, 16 May 1996
- 12. 4 articles, May 1996
- 13. Andrew Gumbel, "Fear and fury after Albania's sham election," Independent, 30 May 1996
- 14. 4 articles, 1996
- 15. 5 articles and 1 photograph, 1996
- 16. 4 articles, May 1996
- 17. Andrew Gumbel, "Democrats claim victory in Albania amid poll turmoil," Independent, 28 May 1996
- 18. 3 articles, c. June 1996
- 19. 4 articles, May/June 1996
- Wendy Holden, "British surgeons give Albanian boy a chance to walk," Daily Telegraph, 1 July 1996
   "Marquee lunch helps Albania," Gazette, 19 July 1996
   P. Peacock, Letter to the Editor, Cat, May/June 1996
- 21. "Animal aid for Albania," Somerset County Gazette, 30 Aug. 1996
  Lubomyr Luciuk, "Taking a long look on road to Tirana," Calgary Herald, 16 Aug. 1996
- 22. 3 articles, Sept. 1996
- 23. 5 articles, Sept./Oct. 1996
- 24. 3 articles, re: pyramid scheme collapse, Nov. 1996-Jan. 1997

- 1. 4 articles re: protests against pyramid schemes, Jan. 1997
- 2. Richard Owen, "Minister mobbed in street protests at Albanian fraud," *Times*, 27 Jan. 1997 "Curse of the pyramids," *Times*, 27 Jan. 1997
- 3. Joanna Robertson, "Albanian police join 'pyramid' fund rioters," *Guardian*, 25 Jan. 1997 "Broken promises' blow to Albania," *Mercury*, 26 Jan. 1997
- 4. 3 articles re: Albania unrest, 27-28 Jan. 1997
- 5. Robert Fox, "Albanians riot after 'pyramids' eat savings," Daily Telegraph, 27 Jan. 1997
- 6. Andrew Gumbel, "Anarchy stalks Albanian cities as cheated investors vent fury in orgy of destruction," *Independent*, 21 Jan. 1997
- 7. Richard Owen, "Albanian leader calls his supporters onto the street," *Times*, 28 Jan. 1997 Photograph, *Times*, 27 Jan. 1997
- 8. 3 articles re: Albania crisis, 28 Jan. 1997
- 9. "A hard lesson when Albania's market economy runs riot," *Daily Telegraph*, 28 Jan. 1997 Julius Strauss, "Albania rounds up Leftist leaders," *Daily Telegraph*, 30 Jan. 1997
- 10. Dan Atkinson and Mark Miller, "Last stop in a trail of broken dreams," Guardian, 28 Jan. 1997
- 11. Adam Jones, "Pyramids under attack from new consumer law," Times, 28 Jan. 1997

- 12. Andrea Stefani, "Pain at sharp end of the pyramid," *Guardian*, 29 Jan. 1997 Joanna Robertson, "Albanian leader's rally falls flat"
- 13. Richard Owen, "Albanian peasants sow seeds of revolution as mood turns against Berisha," Times, 29 Jan. 1997
  Julius Strauss, "Albanian investors 'to be compensated'," Daily Telegraph, 30 Jan. 1997
- 14. Andrew Gumbel, "Albania blames riots on Stalinist plotters," Independent, 30 Jan. 1997
- 15. Alex Standish, "Get-rich-quick fix makes a pauper of Albania's future," European, 30 Jan. 1997
- 16. Andrew Gumbel, "Albania on the brink of total collapse," Independent, 31 Jan. 1997
- 17. 3 articles, Jan./Feb. 1997
- 18. Dessa Trevisan, "Unrest grows in Albania," Times, 2 May [1990]
- 19. 3 articles, Jan./Feb. 1997
- 20. Askold Krushelnycky, "Albanians stay their angst at swindle of slim pickings," European, 6 Feb. 1997
- 21. Julius Strauss, "The virgins who live like men and treat women as inferior," Daily Telegraph, 6 Feb. 1997
- 22. Joanna Robertson, "Albanians die in police clashes," Guardian, 11 Feb. 1997
- 23. Richard Owen and staff, "Three die as street battles intensify in Albanian port," *Times*, 11 Feb. 1997 Andrew Gumbel, "Albanian rioters seize port of Vlora," *Independent*, 11 Feb. 1997
- 24. "Albanian protester mourned by 30,000," *Times*, 12 Feb. 1997 Andrew Gumbel, "Albanians torch ruling party's HQ," *Independent*, 12 Feb. 1997
- 25. Andrew Gumbel, "Mob fury as Albanians torch ruling party's HQ," Independent, 12 Feb. 1997
- 26. Tony Barber, "Police strangle Albania protest," *Independent*, 13 Feb. 1997 Photograph, *European*, 13 Feb. 1997
- 27. Felix Corley, "Cardinal Mikel Koliqi," *Independent*, 14 Feb. 1997 "Cardinal Mikel Koliqi," *Daily Telegraph*, 30 Jan. 1997
- 28. "Berisha rejects Albanians' demands," *Independent*, 17 Feb. 1997
  Anthony Bevins, "Tories were warned about crooked regime," *Independent*, 17 Feb. 1997
- 29. Andrew Gumbel, "Why has Europe turned a blind eye to the corruption that has poisoned a nation?," Independent, 14 Feb. 1997 Additional clipping, Independent, 14 Feb. 1997 (potentially from same article?)
- 30. Andrew Gumbel, "The gangster regime we fund," Independent, 14 Feb. 1997
- 31. Alex Standish, "Unrest raises spectre of civil war," *European*, 13-19 Feb. 1997 Askold Krushelnycky, "Sinister cloud gathers over Albania," *European*, 13-19 Feb. 1997
- 32. 3 articles re: Albania unrest, Feb. 1997
- 33. Anthony Bevins, "Gangsters' British links," *Independent on Sunday*, 16 Feb. 1997 "Early day motion called," *Independent*, 16 Feb. 1997
- 34. 3 articles re: pyramid scheme, Feb. 1997
- 35. 3 articles, Feb. 1997
- 36. Tom Walker, "Holy goat guides Albanian souls," *Calgary Herald*Julius Strauss, "Blood feuds still the rule of law in rural Albania," *Calgary Herald*, 21 Feb. 1997
- 37. Michele Puccioni, "'Dr Good' loses the patience of Rome," European, 20-26 Feb. 1997
- 38. Peter Lennon, "Fleeced by the market," Guardian, 20 Feb. 1997
- 39. 3 articles re: Albania riots, Times, 3 Mar. 1997

- 40. 2 articles and 1 photograph, re: Albania riots, 3 Mar. 1997
- 41. Joanna Robertson, "Albania calls emergency," *Guardian*, 3 Mar. 1997 Andrew Gumbel, "Albanian mobs seize security forces' guns," *Independent*, 3 Mar. 1997
- 42. Kevin Done, "Albania leader fights to contain anarchy," *Financial Times*, 3 Mar. 1997 ----, "Albania declares state of emergency over riots," [*Financial Times*]
- 43. Kevin Done, "Curse of the pyramids," Financial Times, 4 Mar. 1997
  ---, "Albanian president re-elected as armed crowds defy curfew," Financial Times, 4 Mar. 1997
- 44. Richard Owen, "Shoot-to-kill crackdown in Albania," Times, 4 Mar. 1997
- 45. Andrew Gumbel, "Albania enters the twilight zone," Independent, 4 Mar. 1997
- 46. Robert Fox, "Shoot-to-kill orders for Albanian police," Daily Telegraph, 4 Mar. 1997
- 47. John Hooper, "Neighbours fear Albanian exodus," Guardian, 4 Mar. 1997
- 48. Joanna Robertson, "Albania cuts links with world," *Guardian*, 4 Mar. 1997 Michael Binyon, "Albania cuts TV link with world," *Times*, 4 Mar. 1997 "Albania's pyramid politics," *Guardian*, 4 Mar. 1997
- 49. "To save himself, Berisha must free the press," *Independent*, 5 Mar. 1997 2 articles, p. 12 of *Independent*, 5 Mar. 1997
- 50. 3 articles re: Albania, page 17 of Daily Telegraph, 5 Mar. 1997
- 51. 2 articles, p. 13 of *Guardian*, 5 Mar. 1997 Miranda Vickers, "Tinder-box in Tirana," 5 Mar. 1997
- 52. Richard Owen, "Beleaguered Berisha puts close aide at army's head," *Times*, 5 Mar. 1997 James Pettifer, "General's mission to dragoon troops," *Times*, 5 Mar. 1997
- 53. 4 articles re: Berisha, 5-6 Mar. 1997
- 54. 3 articles, 4-5 Mar. 1997
- 55. 3 articles, 6 Mar. 1997
- 56. Emma Daly, "Protesters fear Berisha's army is out for blood," *Independent*, 6 Mar. 1997 Andrew Gumbel, "Tribal tension splits open Albania," *Independent*, 6 Mar. 1997
- 57. Julius Strauss, "Kalashnikov toting teens wage war against their government," *Daily Telegraph*, 6 Mar. 1997 Hugo Gurdon, "US gave military help to Berisha," *Daily Telegraph*, 6 Mar. 1997
- 58. 3 articles re: Albania, pp. 12-13 of *Times*, 6 Mar. 1997
- 59. Askold Krushelnycky and Alex Standish, "Civil war looms in the south," European, 6-12 Mar. 1997
- 6o. 5 articles, 6-7 Mar. 1997
- 61. Joanna Robertson, "Albania cuts links with world," *Guardian Weekly*, 7 Mar. 1997 "Albania's losing gamble"
  Robert Fox, "Albanians call 48-hour truce," *Daily Telegraph*, 7 Mar. 1997
- 62. Tom Walker, "Tirana grants truce let rebels hand over looted arms," *Times*, 7 Mar. 1997 Michael Evans, "British war hero backs 'honest' Berisha," 7 Mar. 1997
- 63. 3 articles, 8 Mar. 1997
- 64. "Albania's needs in present crisis," *Times*, 8 Mar. 1997

  Helena Smith and Joanna Robertson, "Berisha rejects EU proposals to calm rebellion," *Guardian*, 8 Mar. 1997
- 65. Emma Daly, "Looted arms fortify rebels' fighting spirit," Independent, 8 Mar. 1997

- 66. 3 articles re: Albania, p. 14 of Times, 8 Mar. 1997
- 67. Andrew Gumbel, "Albania's democrat turned dictator," *Independent on Sunday*, 9 Mar. 1997 "Rebel forces ransack main government stronghold," *Independent on Sunday*, 9 Mar. 1997
- 68. Yannis Behrakis, "Rebels try 'traitors' as Albania stumbles closer to civil war," *Independent*, 7 Mar. 1997 Andrew Gumbel, "Berisha softens 'iron hand' stance and agrees to reopen talks," *Independent*, 7 Mar. 1997
- 69. [Nonexistent]
- 70. Anthony Daniels, "The Media backs the Communists as usual," Sunday Telegraph, 9 Mar. 1997 Reginald Hibbert, "Albanian struggle," Times, 13 Mar. 1997 "James Pettifer and Miranda Vickers"
- 71. 3 articles, Guardian, 10 Mar. 1997
- 72. Joanna Robertson and Helena Smith, "Insurgents set to take key Albanian town," Guardian, 11 Mar. 1997
- 73. 3 articles, p. 12 of Daily Telegraph, 11 Mar. 1997
- 74. 3 articles, p. 13 of *Times*, 11 Mar. 1997
- 75. 2 articles and 1 photograph, Independent, 10 Mar. 1997
- 76. Robert Fox, "Berisha gives in to rebels' demand for fresh polls," *Daily Telegraph*, 10 Mar. 1997

  Julius Strauss, "Too little, too late, say gunmen who tasted freedom," *Daily Telegraph*, 10 Mar. 1997
- 77. 3 articles, p. 11 of Times, 10 Mar. 1997
- 78. Joanna Robertson and Helena Smith, "Concessions fail to quell Albania revolt," Guardian, 10 Mar. 1997
- 79. Emma Daly, "Truth and lives," Independent Tabloid, 10 Mar. 1997
- 80. Emma Daly, "Rebels band together to demand talks," Independent, 13 Mar. 1997
- 81. Robert Fox, "Rebels 'seize towns near Tirana'," Daily Telegraph, 12 Mar. 1997
- 82. Anthony Loyd, "Mobs plunder at will as south Albania slips into lawless twilight," *Times*, 12 Mar. 1997 Tom Walker, "Berisha loyalists raise spectre of North-South war," *Times*, 12 Mar. 1997
- 83. 3 articles, p. 13 of Guardian, 12 Mar. 1997
- 84. Julius Strauss, "'We will not give up guns until Berisha is finished'," Daily Telegraph, 12 Mar. 1997 Grzegorz W. Kolodko, "Albania pays a heavy price," European, 13 Mar. 1997
- 85. Askold Krushelnycky, "Menace drives revolt without leaders," European, 13-19 Mar. 1997
- 86. 4 articles, 12-13 Mar. 1997
- 87. Helena Smith and Joanna Robertson, "Albania sinks deeper into anarchy," Guardian, 13 Mar. 1997
- 88. Robert Fox, "Albanian army fades away in face of rebellion," *Daily Telegraph*, 13 Mar. 1997

  Julius Strauss, "Rambo shoves aside an age-old culture of the gun," *Daily Telegraph*, 13 Mar. 1997
- 89. 3 articles re: Albania, p. 11 of *Times*, 13 Mar. 1997
- 90. Emma Daly, "Navy sails in as Albania collapses," *Independent*, 14 Mar. 1997 Robert Fox and Julius Strauss, "Britons flee anarchy in Albania," *Daily Telegraph*, 14 Mar. 1997
- 91. Edi Rama, "To find my country," *Guardian*, 14 Mar. 1997 "The coming Balkan war?," *Daily Telegraph*, 14 Mar. 1997
- 92. 2 articles and 1 photograph, 13-14 Mar. 1997
- 93. 3 articles and 1 photograph re: Albania crisis, *Times*, 14 Mar. 1997
- 94. J. Strauss and R. Fox, "Thousands try to flee growing chaos in Tirana," *Daily Telegraph*, 14 Mar. 1997 "Swampy and Gjoni," *Daily Telegraph*, 14 Mar. 1997

- 95. Andrew Gumbel, "God save us. God save Albania'," Independent, 14 Mar. 1997
- 96. Martin Woollacott, "Albania teeters on the brink of chaos," Guardian, 15 Mar. 1997
- 97. Jonathan Gray, "Exodus," Western Daily Press, 15 Mar. 1997
- 98. Cath Urquhart and June Field, "Albanian holidays under threat," Times, 15 Mar. 1997
- 99. 5 articles, 15 Mar. 1997
- 100. John Sweeney and Ian Black, "Flight of the lucky few," *Guardian*, 15 Mar. 1997 Emma Daly, "Now all the people have guns, they will never give them up'," *Independent*, 15 Mar. 1997

## 1997 (101-214)-2009

BOX 9

- 101. S. Farrell and R. Owen, "British aid worker tells of escape from armed Tirana mob," *Times*, 15 Mar. 1997 Tom Walker, "Foreigners flee vision of Dante in shattered capital," *Times*, 15 Mar. 1997
- 102. E. Daly and A. Gumbel, "West faces military dilemma as Albania fragments," Independent, 15 Mar. 1997
- 103. J. Strauss and B. Johnston, "By air and sea, the great escape from the armed gangs of lawless Albania," Daily Telegraph, 15 Mar. 1997
- 104. Julian Borger, "Farce and tragedy amid the creeping chaos," Guardian, 15 Mar. 1997 (+photograph)
- 105. Emma Daly, "Hired guns crack down in Tirana," Independent on Sunday, 16 Mar. 1997
- 106.3 articles, p. 26 of Sunday Telegraph, 16 Mar. 1997
- 107. Patrick Wintour, "Obsessed by the middle classes'," Observer, 16 Mar. 1997 John Sweeney, "Cut down by a deadly rain," Observer, 16 Mar. 1997 John Sweeney, "Travels in Absurdia," Observer, 16 Mar. 1997
- 108. Andrew Malone, "Albania falls to mob rule," *Sunday Times*, 16 Mar. 1997

  Tom Gallagher, "This is no time for western powers to sit on their hands," *Sunday Times*, 16 Mar. 1997
- 109. Robert Fox, "Britons with a mission defy anarchy of Albania," *Daily Telegraph*, 17 Mar. 1997 (+photo) Nicholas Bethell, "Achievements of 'unlucky' Berisha," *Times*, 17 Mar. 1997
- 110. Neal Ascherson, "The Albanians are heading for a better place. One day they'll be proud," *Independent on Sunday*, 16 Mar. 1997
- 111. 4 articles, 16-17 Mar. 1997
- 112. "Albania in crisis," Guardian, 25 Feb. 1997
- 113. "Nuns flee after Albanian rioters target clinic," Evening Post, 14 Mar. 1997
- 114. 4 articles re: Albanian turmoil/refugees, Daily Telegraph, 17 Mar. 1997
- 115. 3 articles re: Albanian refugees, Guardian, 17 Mar. 1997
- 116. 5 articles, 17 Mar. 1997
- 117. 3 articles and 1 photograph re: Albania, Times, 17 Mar. 1997
- 118. [Nonexistent]
- 119. 3 articles, Daily Telegraph, 18 Mar. 1997
- 120. Emma Daly, "Diplomats hunt for answers amid anarchy," Independent, 18 Mar. 1997
- 121. 3 articles re: Albania, p. 19 of *Times*, 18 Mar. 1992
- 122.3 articles, *Guardian*, 18-19 Mar. 1992

- 123. Richard Owen, "Italy declares state of emergency over Albanian refugees," Times, 20 Mar. 1997
- 124. Askold Krushelnycky, "Albania exodus tips Italy towards crisis," *European*, 20 Mar. 1997 "Services go under as refugees come ashore," *European*, 20 Mar. 1997
- 125. 3 articles re: Albania, European, 20-26 Mar. 1997
- 126.4 articles, Times, 18/20 Mar. 1997
- 127. Chris Endean, "Flight to exile ends behind barbed wire," European, 20-26 Mar. 1997
- 128. Emma Daly, "The president, the ex-prisoner and a nation in free-fall," Independent, 21 Mar. 1997
- 129. Anthony Loyd, "Secret operation by special forces rescues orphans," *Times*, 21 Mar. 1997 ---, "Children are 'last Britons to leave'," *Times*, 21 Mar. 1997
- 130. Robert Fox, "SAS plucks British couple and orphans from Albania danger," *Daily Telegraph*, 21 Mar. 1997 "Wife fears for safety of British envoy," *Daily Telegraph*, 17 Mar. 1997
- 131. 3 articles, late Mar. 1997
- 132. Robert Reynolds, "Drinking wine as the country exploded," Eastern Daily Press, 22 Mar. 1997
- 133. Tim Judah, Interviews with Sali Berisha and Nexhmije Hoxha, Sunday Telegraph, 23 Mar. 1997
- 134. 4 articles, late Mar. 1997
- 135. Tom Walker, "Resigning would be too easy, says Berisha," *Times*, 25 Mar. 1997 Richard Owen, "Shots as Italy halts influx of migrants," *Times*, 25 Mar. 1997
- 136. H. Cranford, B. Johnston, and T. Butcher, "Europe agrees aid for Albania," *Daily Telegraph*, 25 Mar. 1997 R. Owen and C. Bremner, "Italy to lead 'Club Med' intervention force in Albania," *Times*, 26 Mar. 1997
- 137. 4 articles and appeal for donations, late Mar. 1997
- 138. 5 articles, 27 Mar. 1997
- 139. Tim Butcher, "Albanian orphans return to their House of Hope," Daily Telegraph, 27 Mar. 1997
- 140. "Rome blushes as Berisha is given belated honor," *European*, 27 Mar. 1997 Appeal for donations in *Times*, 27 Mar. 1997
- 141. 4 articles, 29/31 Mar. 1997
- 142.3 articles, Mar./Apr. 1997
- 143.3 articles, Mar. 1997
- 144. Richard Owen, "Albanian threat to Italian-led aid force," *Times*, 1 Apr. 1997

  Tim Butcher, "Albanians united in grief for refugees lost at sea," *Daily Telegraph*, 1 Apr. 1997
- 145. Richard Owen, "Boat tragedy splits Italy over protection force," *Times*, 2 Apr. 1997 "Colombia by the Adriatic," *Daily Telegraph*, 29 Mar. 1997
- 146.3 articles, Apr. 1997
- 147. 5 articles, Mar./Apr. 1997
- 148. "Albanian footballers seek asylum in Madrid," 4 Apr. 1997 John Hooper, "EU allies abandon Italy to a doomed Albania mission," 5 Apr. 1997
- 149.4 articles, Apr. 1997
- 150. Tom Walker, "Albania's highlanders possess suspicious minds," c. 4 Apr. 1997
- 151. Andrew Gumbel, "Italy ready for mission impossible," Independent, 7 Apr. 1997
- 152. John Hooper, "Rome in disarray over plans for Albania force," *Guardian*, 9 Apr. 1997
  ---, "Italian PM faces confidence motion over Albania force," *Guardian*, 10 Apr. 1997

```
153. 3 articles re: Albania and aid/troop efforts, Apr. 1997
```

- 154. Tim Butcher, "Italian soldiers arrive in Albania," *Daily Telegraph*, 12 Apr. 1997 "Aid force sails to Albania," *Times*, 12 Apr. 1997
- 155. 3 articles, 14/17 Apr. 1997
- 156.3 articles, Times, 14-15 Apr. 1997
- 157. Julian Borger, "Confused soldiers sail into Durres," Guardian, 15 Apr. 1997
- 158. 4 articles, Apr. 1997
- 159. Tom Walker, "Troops run media gauntlet to take Albanian beaches," *Times*, 16 Apr. 1997

  Julius Strauss, "1,000 troops land in Albania on aid protection task," *Daily Telegraph*, 16 Apr. 1997
- 160. Julius Strauss, "Albanians to vote on restoring monarchy," Daily Telegraph, 18 Apr. 1997
- 161. Tom Walker, "Life-long exile seeks to unite Albanians" and "Rebels threaten president with 'civil war',"

  Globe and Mail, 19 Apr. 1997
- 162. Julius Strauss, "Soldiers arrive to gangland welcome," *Daily Telegraph*, 19 Apr. 1997 ----, "Albanians to vote on restoring monarchy," *Daily Telegraph*, 19 Apr. 1997
- 163. Julian Borger, "Man who would be king raises the royal banner," Guardian, 18 Apr. 1997
- 164. "Tempers rise as Albania plays reluctant host," *Guardian*, 19 Apr. 1997 Julian Borger, "Hospital in the firing line," *Guardian*, 22 Apr. 1997
- 165.4 articles, Apr. 1997
- 166. Tom Walker, "Italian expedition to pacify Albania runs aground off rebel-held port," *Times*, 23 Apr. 1997 A. Standish and C. Endean, "Berisha defends sacked general," *European*, 24 Apr. 1997
- 167. Julian Borger, "Albania racked by regrets," Guardian, 26 Apr. 1997
- 168.3 articles, Apr./May 1997
- 169. Chris Endean, "Police chief battles to contain anarchy," European, 1 May 1997
- 170. 4 articles, May 1997
- 171. "Daylight fever hits Albania's discos" and "Albanian ship docks in Italy," Malta Times, 5 May 1997
- 172. "Italy repatriates Albanian 'undesirables'," *Malta Times*, 6 June 1997 Photograph, *Guardian*, 13 June 1997
- 173. 3 articles, May 1997
- 174. Alex Standish, "Opposition defy Berisha with election boycott call," *European*, 15 May 1997 ---, "Poll boycott threatens peace force," *European*, 29 May 1997
- 175. 3 articles, May 1997
- 176. 4 articles, June 1997
- 177. "Bombs injure 24 in Albania," *Calgary Herald*, 3 June 1997
  "Police attack hospital after colleague dies," *Calgary Herald*, 3 June 1997
- 178. Julius Strauss, "Berisha survives grenade attack," *Daily Telegraph*, 6 June 1997 (+ 2 photographs)

  J. Strauss and C. Lockwood, "Diplomat stabbed by Albanian fiancée," *Daily Telegraph*, 7 June 1997
- 179. Andrew Gumbel, "Impotent peace-keeping force bemuses Albanians," *Independent*, 6 June 1997
  ---, "Bombs and terror help Berisha cling to power in Albania poll," *Independent*, 4 June 1997
- 180. Andrew Gumbel, "Any old iron will do for Albania's smugglers," Independent, 12 June 1997
- 181. T. Walker, "He loves me and we will still marry, says girlfriend of stabbed diplomat," Times, 13 June 1997

- 182. Misha Glenny, "Albania primed for election bloodbath," *Sunday Telegraph*, 15 June 1997 Philip Pangalos, "Bandits move into Corfu"
- 183. 4 articles, June 1997
- 184. Joanna Robertson, "Bullets ready to back the Albania ballot," Guardian, 10 June 1997
- 185. Françoise Tihon, "What are we doing here, ask saviours of Albania," [European?] Photograph, Times, 19 June 1997
- 186. George Tsakiris, "Sea battle shakes Corfu," Guardian, 25 June 1997 Joanna Robertson, "Albanian election lacks campaign," Guardian, 26 June 1997
- 187. Askold Krushelnycky, "Albania slides towards abyss," European, 26 June 1997
- 188.3 articles, 27-28 June 1997
- 189. Jonathan Steele, "Berisha fights for his political life," Guardian, 28 June 1997
- 190.J. Steele, "Albanians hope elections will restore rule of law," *Guardian*, 30 June 1997 ----, "Berisha bows to election defeat," *Guardian*, 2 July 1997
- 191. 3 articles, June/July 1997
- 192. Jonathan Steele, "Albanians hope elections will restore rule of law," *Guardian*, 30 June 1997 Julius Strauss, "Albania votes to sound of gunfire," *Daily Telegraph*, 30 June 1997
- 193. Andrew Gumbel, "Albania holds its breath," *Independent*, 30 June 1997 (+ 1 photograph) ----, "Electorate flirt with return of the Zog dynasty," *Independent*, 1 July 1997
- 194. Andrew Gumbel, "Berisha concedes election defeat," *Times*, 1 July 1997 ----, "Socialists usher in New Albania," *Independent*, 1 July 1997
- 195. Tom Walker, "Albania's old guard makes hasty exit," Times, 2 July 1997
- 196.3 articles re: Albanian election, 2 July 1997
- 197. Jonathan Steele, "Trouble on road to freedom," Guardian, 3 July 1997
- 198. Askold Krushelnycky, "Hopes for peace lost in a hail of bullets," European, 3-9 July 1997
- 199.3 articles, 3 July 1997
- 200. Julius Strauss, "King's men in Tirana gun battle," Daily Telegraph, 4 July 1997
- 201. Tom Walker, "Royalist march sparks battle on Tirana streets," *Times*, 4 July 1997 Paolo Galli, "Albanian refugees" (Letter), 27 June [1997]
- 202. "Mission into land of death," Somerset County Gazette, 4 July 1997
- 203.3 articles, Guardian, July 1997
- 204.3 articles, June/July 1997
- 205.3 articles: 1 re: Zog, 2 re: Berisha and election, July 1997
- 206.3 articles re: election, Guardian, July 1997
- 207.4 articles, 24-25 July 1997
- 208. Richard Owen and James Pettifer, "Albanian MP shoots rival in parliament," Times, 19 Sept. 1997
- 209. David Charter, "Students who lost hope start at Oxford," Times, 8 Oct. 1997
- 210.4 articles, Oct./Nov. 1997
- 211. 3 articles, Nov. 1997
- 212. "Albania's export boom in vice and drugs," Independent, 2 Dec. 1997
- 213. Afra Willmore, "Bringing relief to the children of the dump," St. Albans Gazette, 31 Dec. 1997

214. Madeleine Burton, "Film shows agony of desperate Albanians," *Herts Advertiser*, 31 Dec. 1997 "A haunting portrait of Albanian poverty," *St. Albans Observer*, 31 Dec. 1997

# 1998

- 1. 4 articles, 1998-1999
- 2. Michael Fleet, "Wife who lost her husband to the 'Angel' dies in river," Daily Telegraph, 14 Sept. 1999
- 3. 4 articles, 1999-2000

# 1999

- 1. 4 articles, 1998-1999
- 2. Michael Fleet, "Wife who lost her husband to the 'Angel' dies in river," Daily Telegraph, 14 Sept. 1999
- 3. 4 articles, 1999-2000

# 2000

- 1. Mike Phillips, "Mission of kindness," Somerset County Gazette, 27 Oct. 2000
- 2. 3 articles, 2 re: Jim Chesshire, 2000
- 3. "Projekt 'Gomar' në komunën e Gjinarit," *Gazeta Shqiptare*, 11 Oct. 2000 Primo Shandor, Email translation of above article, 27 Oct. 2000
- 4. Aubrey Verboven, "Hope fills children in the school of hard knocks," Guardian Weekly, 8-14 June 2000
- 5. Kerin Hope, "Albanian port aims for bigger role in Balkans," Financial Times, 10 May 2000
- 6. Aubrey Verboven, "More than happy to help out, if only by accident," Guardian Weekly, 28 Dec. 2000.

#### 2001

- 1. "John Cutress," Daily Telegraph, 11 Jan. 2001
- 2. Katy Young, "Wool can help needy Albanians," *West Briton*, 8 Feb. 2001
  Karin Bicker, "Woman brings over from UK six sacks of knitting wool for Albania," *Malta Times*, 24 Mar. 2001
- 3. "More local sites needed to aid needy of Albania," West Briton, 5 July 2001 Paul Brown, "Albania's free for all," Guardian Weekly, 26 June 2001
- 4. Aubrey Verboven, "A shot in the arm for an ancient code," Guardian Weekly, 12 July 2001
- 5. Andrew van der Beek, "Ihsan Toptani," *Guardian*, 13 June 2001 James Pettifer, "Ihsan Bey Toptani," *Independent*, 5 June 2001
- 6. "Ihsan Bey Toptani," Daily Telegraph, 19 June 2001
- 7. Peter Weston, "Professor Stephen Holt," Independent, 24 Dec. 2001
- 8. Richard Garner, "School will teach in pupils' own languages," Independent, 31 Dec. 2001
- 9. Frank Malley, "England's superstar upstaged," Western Morning News, 28 Mar. 2001

- 1. Paul Brown, "Refugees 'will get cancer' in waste tip homes," Guardian, 7 June 2002
- 2. 3 articles re: obituaries for Queen Geraldine of Albania, Oct. 2002

- 3. 3 articles re: obituaries for Sir Reginald Hibbert, Oct. 2002
- 4. Richard Owen, "British School ready for a renaissance," Times, 10 Oct. 2002

- 1. Holly Jones, "Primrose supports projects for needy people in Albania," West Briton, 23 Oct. 2003
- Colin Brown and Francis Elliott, "Blunkett plans to send asylum seekers to Albania," Daily Telegraph, 9
  Mar. 2003
- 3. Adam Lebor, "How Dr Sex counsels Albania Muslims," [ST?], 26 June 2003
- 4. 4 articles re: asylum gang ruling, Aug. 2003
- 5. Misc. letters and documents re: the killing of Gjergi Koka in 1968
- 6. "Lt-Col Mike Webb," Daily Telegraph, 19 Sept. 2003
- 7. Belina Budini, "Landsman: Ndarjen me Shqipërinë po e përjetoj si 'shock'," Shekulli, 7 Oct. 2003
- 8. "Successful display," West Briton, 18 Dec. 2003
  "Display of cartoons nets £1,000 for Albanians," Western Morning News, 31 Dec. 2003
- 9. 6 articles re: obituaries for Nanette Godfrey, Headmistress of Tudor Hall School, 2003

# 2004

- 1. "Can-do attitude helps elderly in Albania," Falmouth, 10 Jan. 2004
- 2. Eve-Ann Prentice, "Boris Trajkovski," Guardian Weekly, 4-10 Mar. 2004
- 3. 4 articles re: exhibition of Albanian art at Truro cathedral, Feb./Mar. 2004
- 4. "Albanian visit: Support for project," West Briton, 25 Mar. 2004
- 5. Primrose Peacock, "Windfall could change lives," Western Morning News, 20 Apr. 2004 \*\*Note: located in same sleeve as 4\*\*
- 6. Lucy Cockcroft, "Primrose fights poverty with her can appeal," Western Morning News, 4 June 2004
- 7. "Dedicated recycler: Certificate presented to Primrose," West Briton, 1 July 2004
- 8. Daniel McGrory, "Albanian gangs control violent vice networks," Times, 17 July 2004
- Primrose Peacock, "Obituary. Susan Zog.," Aug. 2004
   "Queen Susan of the Albanians," Times, 27 July 2004
- 10. "The result of burning churches," *Church Times*, 26 Nov. 2004 Letters to the editor, *Church Times*, 3 Dec. 2004, 17 Dec. 2004, 24 Dec. 2004

- 1. "Letter from Tirana," Private Eye, 4 Feb. 2005
- 2. Roger Bagley, [Unknown article title], Morning Star, 10 Feb. 2005
- 3. 2 articles re: Club Med, Feb./Mar. 2005 Letter/email correspondence from P. Peacock + two photographs
- 4. "Group's tour of Albania a big success," West Briton, 28 Apr. 2005 Colin Gregory, "Woman on a mission to aid the destitute," West Briton, 24 Mar. 2005
- 5. "Albanian beats literary titans to first international Booker prize," Guardian, 3 June 2005
- 6. "Bridget Grant," Daily Telegraph, 23 July 2005

- 7. List of ministers in Albanian government, 2005
- 8. "£2,000 raised in Cornwall for Albania project," West Briton, 22 Sept. 2005

- 1. 3 articles re: obituaries for Ibrahim Rugova
- 2. 8 articles re: death of Slobodan Milosevic
- 3. 3 articles re: FoA/P. Peacock aid missions, Mar./May 2006
- 4. Gabriel Patros, "Gramoz Pashko: Pro-democracy leader in Albania," Independent, 21 July 2006
- 5. Colin Gregory, "Charitable project in Albania is completed," West Briton, 16 Nov. 2006
- 6. "Aid mission to Albania," Somerset County Gazette, 2 Nov. 2006
- 7. Christophe Châtelot, "Kosovo awaits its final status," Guardian Weekly, 17-23 Nov. 2006

#### 2007

- 1. Jonathan Steele, "Kosovo must be freed now," *Guardian Weekly*, 2 Feb. 2007 lan Traynor, "Nationalists come out top in Serbia elections," *Guardian Weekly*, 25 Jan. 2007
- 2. 7 articles re: Bush visit to Albania, June 2007
- 3. 3 articles re: P. Peacock's aid efforts, 2007
- 4. Peter Popham, "King Zog's Albanian summer palace gets timeshare makeover," *Independent*, 24 Oct. 2007
- 5. Daniel McLaughlin, "Fearful Serbs pack their bags to flee an independent Kosovo," *Guardian Weekly*, 7 Dec. 2007
- 6. "Nativity play helps children of Albania," *West Briton*, 20 Dec. 2007 "Christmas gifts for poor children"

#### 2008

- 1. 7 articles re: Serbia/Kosovo independence, Feb./Mar. 2008
- 2. "Outstanding recycler Primrose," West Briton, 30 Oct. 2008
- 3. Paul Lewis, "Three British evangelicals cast blame on each other in trials over child abuse at Albanian orphanage," *Guardian*, 27 Oct. 2008
  - ---, "UK police withheld details of sex abuse at orphanage from Albanian authorities," *Guardian*, 20 Nov. 2008
- 4. "Obituary: the 17<sup>th</sup> Earl of Lauderdale," *Church Times*, 19/26 Dec. 2008 P. Peacock, Re: above article, *Church Times*, 23 Jan. 2009

- 1. "Albania funds used to buy festive toys," West Briton, 22 Jan. 2009
- 2. "Colonel David Smiley: Blues officer and MC recipient," *Times Online*, 14 Jan. 2009 "Colonel David Smiley," *Telegraph*, 12 Jan. 2009
- 3. Letter correspondence between P. Peacock and the Smileys re: David Smiley, Jan./Feb. 2009
- 4. Piotr Smolar, "Long journey towards stability," Guardian Weekly, 13 Mar. 2009
- 5. "The Double Murderer"/"The Gunman on the Run," Daily Mail, 24 Jan. 2009

6. 4 articles re: aid for Albania, 2008

# R (DOCUMENTS RELATED TO RELIGIOUS ORGANIZATIONS AND ACTIVITIES)

# ENUMERATED ARTICLES 1974-2009

BOX 10

#### 1974

1. Lausanne Committee for World Evangelization, "The Lausanne Covenant," 1974

# 1990

1. Sevastianos, Metropolitan of Dhriinoupolis, Behind Albania's Iron Curtain, 1990

# 1991

- 1. Misc. documents re: Oikoumene (World Council of Churches), Nov./Dec. 1991
- 2. Richard West, "The Victory of Faith," Independent Magazine, 17 Aug. 1991
- 3. Primrose Peacock, "The Orthodox in Albania," Orthodox Outlook (Vol. 5, no. 4), Sept. 1991
- 4. Garfield Williams, "Europe's last domino," Tablet, 8 June 1991
- 5. "August in Albania"
  Misc. correspondence between P. Peacock and John Edwards

#### 1992

- 1. Eileen MacDonald, "Orphans find salvation at a price," European, 23 Oct. 1992
- 2. John Egan, "Morning has broken," [Église-État?], Apr.-June 1992
- 3. East-West: Newsletter of the Churches' East-West European Relations Network (No. 5), Winter 1992/3
- 4. Mission Outlook (Vol. 24, no. 4), Winter 1992
- 5. Ray Dabrowski, "Albania: Where Christianity Refused to Die," Focus (Vol. 13, no. 1), 1992
- 6. René Grémaux, "Franciscan Friars and the Sworn Virgins of the North Albanian Tribes," Religion State & Society (Vol. 20, no. 3/4), 1992
- 7. Mirror Bi-Monthly Periodical (No. 7), Oct. 1992

- 1. "The Bible for Albania at last," Open Doors, July 1993
- 2. "Martyr or brawler?" and "The man who outwrote Enver Hoxha," Tablet, 24 Apr. 1993
- 3. "Tragedy of priest in love," Western Daily Press, 2 Nov. 1993
- 4. Desmond O'Grady, "Albanian portraits," Tablet, 24 Apr. 1993
- 5. Isuf Hajrizi, "Religious zealots fight for lost souls," European, 10 Dec. 1993
- 6. "Address of the Holy Father At the Farewell ceremony"
- 7. "President Sali Berisha's Greeting of His Holiness Pope John Paul II"
- 8. "Fr. Peter's Visit to Albania Oct. 11<sup>th</sup>-18<sup>th</sup> 1993"

- 9. "Albania: Islam Is Taking Over Where Communism Left Off," *Christian Mission to the Communist World*, 5 May 1993
  - "Is Albania's Freedom Religious?," Christian Mission to the Communist World
- 10. Bernard Levin, "Love that stood the test," Times, 7 May 1993
- 11. International Fides Service (No. 3866), 1 May 1993
- 12. Photograph, *Times*, 27 Apr. 1993 Second copy of 1993/4 (see above)

- 1. Misc. documents re: Light to Albania
- 2. Madeleine Bunting, "Mother Teresa: living saint or fraud created by hype and superstition," *Guardian*, 7 Nov. 1994
- 3. "Zheja përkujton martirët e vet," 29 Mar. 1994
- 4. Felix Corley, "Letter from Albania," Catholic Herald, Nov. 1994
- 5. "Card. Mikel Koliqi," L'Osservatore Romano, 1993 "Greek relief in Albania," Tablet, 3 Dec. 1994
- 6. Helena Smith, "Letter from Albania," New Statesman, 1994
- 7. Primrose Peacock, "Young Albanians encounter Faith," Mission Outlook, Sept. 1994
- 8. Anton Logoreci, "Persecuted Albania," Tablet, 4 Aug. 1984
- 9. One World (No. 415), [Nov.?] 1994

#### 1995

- 1. Helena Smith, "Religion returns to a godless land," Globe and Mail, 5 Aug. 1995
- 2. "The construction of Orthodox Churches, Monasteries, Centers etc. in Albania," Dec. 1995
- 3. Hearts and Hands International, *Michael & Maggie newsletter*, Nov. 1995 Charity Commission, Information on Heart and Hands International
- 4. Primrose Peacock, "Visit to Albania 6<sup>th</sup> 16<sup>th</sup> October 1995," 31 Oct. 1994
- 5. Primrose Peacock, "Christianity in Albania 1991-1994," Feb. 1995
- 6. "Report of the CCBI Delegation to Albania," 1995
- 7. Miranda Vickers, "The battle for hearts and souls," *Church Times*, 15 Dec. 1995 "Garden Under Siege," *Country Living*, Oct. 1995
- 8. Dom Tedi, "From Dom Tedi, With Love," 21 Dec. 1995
- 9. P. Peacock, Letter to John Passmore, 6 July 1995

- 1. Nasho Dori, "Jehovah Never Abandoned Us," Watchtower, 1 Jan. 1996
- Chris Blake, "Christian Mission Work in Albania" (Letter to Bryan Owen), 29 Feb. 1996
- 3. Adam Lebor, "Albania becoming a supermarket of souls," Globe and Mail, 4 May 1996
- 4. "Albanians resist Greek bishops," Tablet, 17 Aug. 1996

- 1. Misc. documents re: Keston Institute
- 2. Misc. emails from Orthodox Church of Albania [?], Mar. 1997
- 3. "Bishops urge assistance for Albania," Bishops' Conference of England and Wales Briefing, 15 May 1997
- 4. John Edwards, "A credit to Mother Teresa," Tablet, 13 Sept. 1997
- 5. "New Ambassador to the Holy See," L'Osservatore Romano, 31 Dec. 1997
- 6. Maryknoll Sisters, Newsnotes from The Balkans, May-July 1997
- 7. Rev. Bryan Owen, "Report of the visit to Albania 25 June 3 July 1997," 7 July 1997
- 8. "Pope calls on Europe to end Albanian chaos," Tablet, 22 Mar. 1997
- 9. Richard Owen, "Sparks from the Balkan tinder-box," *Tablet*, 22 Mar. 1997 "Albanian bishops back President," *Tablet*, 15 Mar. 1997
- 10. "Albania: new dawn of hope," Catholic Times, Sept. 1997 "Nuncio arrives in Albania," L'Osservatore Romano

# 1998

- 1. "Albania update," Word in Action (No. 84)
- 2. Colin Davey (The Council of Churches for Britain and Ireland), Misc. documents and letters
- 3. Primrose Peacock, "Visit to Albania April 6-17 1998 Report: Religion."

## 1999

- 1. John Detain, "To Albania with Love and 150 Wheelchairs," Mission Todαy, Autumn 1999
- Misc. documents re: Baptist Missionary Society
- 3. Rehoboth Albania, Newsletter, Nov./Dec. 1999

#### 2000

- Nuala Parsons, "Bank clerk keen to count in war-stricken Kosovo," Universe, 7 Feb. 2000
   letters from Mary Bryant
- 2. Maryknoll Sisters, *Newsnotes from The Balkans*, Dec.-Mar. 1998, Feb.-May 2000 "Facts about Maryknoll Sisters"
- 3. "Nga zembra e Shqipërisë buçet një zë paqeje," Bell of Peace pamphlet
- 4. Letters from Albania, Apr. 2000
- 5. Luke Coppen, "Albania: out of the darkness into light," Catholic Herald, 8 Dec. 2000
- 6. Rehoboth Albania, Newsletter, Jan./Feb. 2000
- 7. Blythswood News (No. 5), 2000

#### 2001

1. Reheboth Albania, Newsletter, Christmas/New Year 2001-2

- Maryknoll Sisters, Newsnotes from The Balkans, Sept.-Dec. 2001 "Little candles," Revista Maryknoll, Nov. 2001
- 2. "News from Orthodoxy in Albania," Cultural Heritage (No. 1), Oct. 2001
- 3. Maryknoll Sisters, Newsnotes from The Balkans, Dec.-Feb. 2002
- 4. "Five New OCMC Missionaries to Albania," 20 Dec. 2002 OCMC, "The Russell/Linderman Family"

- 1. Catholic Community of Korçë, Invitation to P. Peacock, c. 15 Aug. 2003
- 2. Michael Bourdeaux, Review of The Resurrection of the Church in Albania by J. Forest, Frontier, 1 May 2003
- 3. Orthodox Christian Mission Center, Mission Magazine (Vol. 19, no. 1), Spring 2003
- 4. Misc. documents re: Three Faiths Forum
- 5. Lordes Fernandez, Advent greetings to P. Peacock, 2003

#### 2004

- 1. Martin Ritsi, "From the Executive Director: Missions Is this what the world needs now?," News from the Orthodox Christian Mission Center, 6 Feb. 2004
- 2. Orthodox Archdiocese of Tirana, "An Offer with Special Significance," 26 Mar. 2004
- 3. Doris Cutijar, "The Dominicans in Durrës," Friends of Albania Besa, May 2004
- 4. Panayiotis and Shannon Sakellariou (OCMC), "Expecting Missionaries," 29 June 2004
- 5. Lynette Hoppe (OCMC), "Touching the Neighbourhood & Looking Beyond the Surface" (Email version), 5 Dec. 2004
- 6. Butrint Foundation, Christmas Card, 2004
- 7. Kostas Giakoumis, "Research News from the Autocephalous Orthodox Church of Albania" (Email to P. Peacock), 26 Apr. 2004
- 8. Luke Veronis (OCMC), "Passing On the Torch" (Email version), 14 May 2004
- 9. Philip Halliday (BMS World Mission), "Re: Missionaries in Albania" (Email to P. Peacock), 26 June 2004
- 10. Research Centre for the Christian Heritage in Albania, "Corpus of the Byzantine & Post-Byzantine Monuments in Albania," 2004
- 11. Luke Veronis (OCMC), "Passing On the Torch," 14 May 2004
- 12. Lynette Hoppe (OCMC), "Touching the Neighbourhood & Looking Beyond the Surface," 5 Dec. 2004

- 1. Misc. documents re: church building project at Porto Romano
- 2. [Nonexistent]
- 3. Misc. documents, mostly re: Dominicans in Albania
- 4. P. Peacock, "Porto Romano Progress report" (Letter to Fr. George), 30 June 2005
- 5. "Prayers contained," Tablet, 25 June 2005
- 6. Geoffrey Vale, "B for Basilica: Byzantine Synagogue in Sarande, Albania," [June?] 2005
- 7. OCMC, "New OCMC Missionaries Preparing to Serve," 29 July 2005

- 8. "The Friends new challenge," *Unity*, Aug. 2005 Untitled clipping, *Catholic South West*, July/Aug. 2005
- 9. Monica Evans, "Secret Faith Survived," *Catholic South West*, Dec. 2005 P. Peacock, Letter to M. Evans re: above article, 21 Dec. 2005
- 10. Carrie Pemberton (CHASTE), Letter "to all CHASTE friends," 19 Dec. 2005
- 11. Bishop Ilia, 2 letters, 7 Mar./18 June 2005
- 12. Misc. correspondence re: Porto Romano project
- 13. Rev. Paul Gatt, Letter to Friends of Albania, 4 Oct. 2005
- 14. P. Peacock, "Porto Romano Albania Appeal," 20 Oct. 2005 ---, "£2,300 by just asking," 25 Sept. 2005

- P. Peacock, "Veritas në Shqiperia," 1 May 2006
- 2. P. Peacock, "The Porto Romano Project," 10 May 2006
- 3. OCMC, "Luisi Family Visits the Mission Center as they prepare to serve in Albania," 16 May 2006
- P. Peacock, "Letter from Albania," 18 May 2006
   Don Henry Veldkamp, Letter to P. Peacock, 15 May 2006
- 5. P. and S. Sakellariou (OCMC), "From Albania with Love... Time to Say Goodbye," 20 June 2006
- 6. ADRA Albania Times Quarterly Newsletter (Vol. 1, no. 1), July 2006
- 7. OCMC, "OCMC's Voices from the Harvest Is God Calling You to be a Missionary?," 17 Aug. 2006
- 8. Fr. Luke Veronis, "If We Life [sic], We Live to the Lord...," OCMC News "Dear Friends, Supporters and Loved Ones of Lynette Hoppe," OCMC News, 28 Aug. 2006
- 9. "Episcopal Consecration of Fr. George Frendo O.P.," 23 Sept. 2006 Kisha dhe Jeta (No. 7), Sept. 2006
- 10. Lilian Miceli Farrugia, Email to P. Peacock, 28 Sept. 2006
- 11. "Pope Backs Albania for EU Membership," Catholic World News Brief, 29 Sept. 2006
- 12. Columba Ryan, Page in memorial of Andrew Ryan
- 13. Chloe Fox, "Wish you were there?," Saga, Oct. 2006
- 14. Colin Gregory, "Cornish bell relocates to Albania," West Briton, 19 Oct. 2006
- 15. P. Peacock, "Porto Romano Roman Catholic Church. Report to donors. All good news.," 23 Oct. 2006 Advertisement for Friends of Albania trip incl. a visit to the dedication Porto Romano's new church
- 16. P. Peacock, "The Albanian Orthodox Church" (Email), 12 Nov. 2006
- 17. Informational materials re: Catholic Church, People and Hierarchy in Albania

- 1. "Trying Times: Christine Pappas Battles Cancer," OCMC Electronic News Bulletin, 12 Jan. 2007
- 2. Marcus Franklin, "Albanian family honored for helping Jews," Associated Press, 18 Jan. 2007
- 3. "The Butterfly Effect: OCMC Agape Canisters Raise Two-Million Dollars," OCMC Electronic News Bulletin, 6 Feb. 2007

- 4. "Far-off Anglican sounds," *Church Times*, 5 Apr. 2007 2 other clippings and letter from P. Peacock
- 5. "Great Work," Catholic Southwest, Feb. 2007
- 6. Press release, Besa, 27 Mar. 2007
  - "Truro woman in Albania for refugee zone church event," West Briton, 5 Apr. 2007
  - P. Peacock and C. Gregory, correspondence re: above article
- 7. Mary Jordan, "Albania turns back to God," *Guardian Weekly*, 22 June 2007 P. Peacock, Letter, 30 June 2007
- 8. Donald Reeves, "Monasteries as mediators for peace," Church Times, 22 June 2007
- 9. Thomas Norton, "A slow spring coming," Tablet, 8 Sept. 2007
- 10. Metropolitan John of Korçe, "Mission and Evangelism: witnessing to our faith before the world" (from the Fellowship Summer Conference 2007)

- P. Peacock, Review of Orthodoxy for Today by Gillian Crow, 11 June 2008
   J. Binns, "Faith in the Orthodox Fashion" (Review of Orthodoxy for Today), Church Times, Apr. 2008
- 2. P. Peacock, "Islam in Albania" (Email to Church Times), 29 Sept. 2008
- 3. Miranda Vickers, "Albania struggles for its balance," 12 Sept. 2008

#### 2009

- 1. "The Completion of the Archbishop Anastasios and Archbishop Demetrios Missionary Training and Administration Building," OCMC Electronic News, 14 Apr. 2009
- 2. "OCN to Provide Live Coverage of the Dedication of the New Archbishop Anastasios and Archbishop Demetrios Missionary Training and Administration Building," OCMC Electronic News, 18 May 2009

ALBANIAN EVANGELICAL MISSION, BAPTIST MISSIONARY SOCIETY, OTHER RELIGIOUS ORGANIZATIONS & MISC.

BOX 11

# ALBANIAN EVANGELICAL MISSION

- 1. *Newsletter*: Jan. 1996-Sept. 1996, Nov. 1997, Feb. 1998-Jan. 2005, April 2005, Summer 2005, Nov. 2005, Jan. 2006-Sept. 2006, June 2007-Jan. 2010, Nov. 2010
- 2. Misc. documents re: AEM, incl. advertisements, informational materials, letter/email correspondence

# **BAPTIST MISSIONARY SOCIETY (BMS)**

- 1. Glyn and Gillian Jones, *Prayer Letter*: No. 2 (23 Aug. 1993), no. 3 (13 Nov. 1993), 7 Mar. 1994?, May 1994, July 1994, no. 6 (Aug. 1994), no. 7 (5 Dec. 1994), 14 Apr. 1995, Nov. 1995
- 2. *BMS Newsletter: Albanian Adventures* (continuation of above series?): No. 9 (Feb. 1995) 25 (24 Sept. 1997), 27 ([Jan. 1998?]) 42 (Nov. 2000), 44 (Oct. 2001) 56 ([late 2004?])
- 3. Rogers Return: No. 1 (May 2005) 2 (Sept. 2005), 4 (May 2006) 10 (June 2009)

# OTHER RELIGIOUS ORGANIZATIONS

1. Ancient World Outreach (AWO), Pamphlets: "Introduction," "Biblical Education," "Literature"

2. Evangelical Missionary Alliance, Misc. informational materials

# **MISCELLANEOUS**

- 1. Extensive informational materials re: Bektashis
- 2. The Journey: Mary Potter and...The Little Company of Mary, 1988

# V (DOCUMENTS RELATED TO ORGANIZATIONAL VISITS TO ALBANIA)

# ENUMERATED ARTICLES, TRIP AND PROJECT REPORTS (1991-1995)

BOX 12

# ENUMERATED ARTICLES—1926

- "Memorandum on the work of the English friends of Albania in the last two or three years; and the work undertaken this year by the 'Herbert Fund for Albania'," from Somerset County Record Office
- 2. Elsie M. Jackson, "Senti Quaranta, Albania," from Somerset CRO, c. 1926

#### 1989

1. University of Bristol, Trip information: "Balkan Beauties: Studies in the Art and Culture of Albania"

# 1991

- 1. Documents re: Botany in Albania Trip, 8-22 Apr. 1991
- 2. "A Classical Tour of Albania: 9 Days from £385.00" (Advertisement), Times Saturday Review, 12 Jan. 1991

# 1992

- 1. Alastair Nisbet, "Mercy mission to a nation in despair," Western Gazette, 9 Jan. 1992
- 2. Helen Winnifrith, "Election week in Albania 1992," [May?] 1992
- 3. Correspondence to and from Primrose Peacock, perhaps re: Operation Skanderbeg, Feb. 1992
- 4. Primrose Peacock, "Report of visit to Xhepaj (Jep-i) district of Fier, Albania. 30 Oct. 1992," 6 Nov. 1992
- 5. Misc. documents and correspondence re: treatment of Hoxha family, May-July 1992

#### \*SEPARATE SLEEVE\*

[P. Peacock?], "FoA – Background," 28 Mar. 1992

- 6. "Albania," Advertisement Supplement to Mining Journal (Vol. 318, no. 8172), 8 May 1992
- 7. Mirror (No. 7), Oct. 1991
  Paper from St. Joseph's Church, 5 July 1992
- 8. Profs. Kabili Viktor and Topuzi Leonard, Letter to Primrose Peacock, 1 Sept. 1992 Hotel receipt

- 1. Anita MacDonald and Mary Woodall, "Visit to Albania: 24th. February to 17th. March 1993"
- 2. "There Is No Why," Albania, Apr. 1993
- 3. Tom Winnifrith, Untitled travel report on Albania, 1993

- 4. Helen Winnifrith, "Albania, Albania," 24 July 1993
- 5. N. Shaw, "A Visit to the University of Tirana and Local Hospitals Albania 25/5-3/6 1993"
- 6. "Albania 28th May 11th June 1993: An Account of Our Trip"

  "Albania On the Road: Report of a Trip to Albania Undertaken by Peter Brown, Adrian King & Jonathan Marks 14th 28th December 1991"

- 1. Richard Houghton, "Faleminderit!," 1 Nov. 1994
- 2. "Radiology in Albania"
- 3. Josephine Dunn, "Report to the Know How Fund on a Visit to Korce, Albania Sept. Nov. 1994," 14 Dec. 1994
- 4. Mary Bryant, "Re: Recent visit to the Little Company of Mary in Korce, Albania"
- 5. Reginald Hibbert, "Albania's Independence and Liberation Day, 1994"
- 6. Shirley Ward, "Mission Albania," Dec. 1994
- Joan Delaney, "Albania: A Report on a visit to Albania made from 7 May to 14 May, 1994," 3 June 1994
- 8. Jeff Stimpson, "Lending a hand in Albania: Jacksonville couple volunteer for work crusade," *Ithaca Journal*, 19 Mar. 1994 (article + photo)
- 9. 4 advertisements re: tax havens, etc.
- 10. Carin Pimlott, "Life and Politics in Albania," BACEE Journal: The Magazine of the British Association for Central & Eastern Europe, Spring 1994
- 11. 6 articles and 1 letter re: "Seeds of Hope" (seed distribution in Albania)

# 1995

- Roger Taylor, "Music in Albania A Third Visit"
   "Remote From Our Priorities?"
- 2. "Proceedings: Seminar on Albania organised by HaMD International & Friendship Link on behalf of The Embassy of Albania," 7 June 1995
- "1995 Diaconia Agapes Project Proposals & Budget"
   Colin Raine, "Feed the Children Programme Albania: Quarterly Report October 1 to December 31 1994,"
   Jan. 1994

#### 1996

1. Primrose Peacock, "Chekin – Albania," Oct. 1996

# 1998

1. "UNDP in Albania"

- 1. Eugene Marschall, "Visit Report" (for Green Valley Project, Elbasan, Albania), 13 Oct. 2000
- 2. Neil Rudram, "Operation Gomar," Oct. 2000
- 3. Lilian Miceli-Farrugia and Claudia Taylor-East (S.O.S. Albania), "Kosova A Year Later," 27 Apr. 2000

- 4. "Albania Visit By Ian Dacre on Behalf of SPANA: Saturday 7<sup>th</sup> October Monday 16<sup>th</sup> October 2000"
- Misc. letters, generally addressed to Primrose Peacock or Friends of Albania Diagram of donkey

1. R. J. Finch (University of Essex), "GV 341 – Development Democracy and Human Rights Country Report: Albania," Summer 2001

# TRIP AND PROJECT REPORTS 1991-1995

Organized chronologically by year; includes personal narratives and organizational case studies for projects

- 1. East European Partnership, Tour Report: 11th 18th November 1991, 1991
- 2. Robert Atkinson (East West Environment Ltd.), Report on a Visit to Albania 28 May 1 June 1992, 1992
- 3. Alan J. Casebow (Feed the Children), "Study of Albanian Mountain Family Farms and Their Agriculture," Sept. 1992
- 4. European Baptist Foundation, "Shkretë (Cudhi Zallë Commune) Holistic Improvement Project: FIRST PROPOSAL emanating from the EBF's study of an Albanian Mountain Village," Mar. 1994
- 5. European Baptist Foundation, "Krujë Hostel Project: SECOND PROPOSAL emanating from the EBF's Study of an Albanian Mountain Village," Mar. 1994
- 6. European Baptist Foundation, "Shkretë Road Project: THIRD PROPOSAL emanating from the EBF's Study of an Albanian Mountain Village," Mar. 1994
- 7. European Baptist Foundation, "A Holistic Needs Assessment Study of an Albanian Mountain Village October/November 1993," May 1994
- 8. USAID/ORT, Albanian Human Resource Development Project, 1995

# TRIP AND PROJECT REPORTS (1996-2001), POLICY PAPERS, CALENDARS, TRAVEL GUIDES BOX 13

# TRIP AND PROJECT REPORTS 1996-2001

- 9. "Draft Project Description: PHARE Partnership and Institution Building Programme for submission March 1996 / Project: Establishment of an Albanian Music Information Centre," 1996
- 10. D. Bielby (Hemp Union Ltd.) and C. Barford, "Hemp Albania Project Report," 1998
- 11. Ann Norris, "Letters from Albania," 2001
- 12. ---, "Albania Revisited," May 2001 (incl. email correspondence with Primrose Peacock, Sept. 2001)

# **POLICY PAPERS**

- 1. Royal Geographical Society, "Interpreting the Balkans," Geographical Intelligence Paper (No. 2), 1995
- 2. UNDP (United Nations Development Programme), Albanian Human Development Report, 1996
- 3. UNDP, Albanian Human Development Report, 1998
- 4. UNDP, Albanian National Women Report, 1999
- 5. UNDP, Albanian Human Development Report, 2000

- 6. Department for International Developpent (DFID), Country Strategy Paper, Jan. 2001
- 7. UNDP, Helping Albania Help Development, 2001
- 8. UNDP, "Gender Equality, One of the Millennium Development Goals," Mar. 2002
- 9. Tim Scott, ed., The Albanian Response to the Millennium Development Goals, May 2002
- 10. International Crisis Group, "Albania: State of the Nation 2003," Balkans Report (No. 140), 11 Mar. 2003

# **CALENDARS**

- 1. Kalendar Orthodhoks, 2001-2003
- 2. Diakonia Agapes, Kalendar 2005

# TRAVEL GUIDES

- 1. Destination Guides
  - a. Ardenica
  - b. Guide: Korça the Gate of Albania (Korca Porta E Shqiperise)
  - c. monumentet: Skenderbeu Pavaresia Kater Heroinat e Mirdites, 1988
  - d. Onufri Museum Berat, 1989
- 2. Untitled travel guide, [1994?]

MISCELLANEOUS BOX 14

# MISCELLANEOUS

# Organized chronologically

- 1. Margaret Hasluck, The Unwritten Law in Albania, 1954
- 2. Albanian Economic Tribune, 1994
- 3. Britain at its Best (No. 1), May/July 1995 Incl. misc. article clippings from the periodical
- 4. Atlas: Gjeografik I Shqiperise, 1996
- 5. British Geological Survey, Earthwise (No. 9), Dec. 1996
- 6. International Association of Music Libraries, Archives and Documentation Centres (IAML), Forty-fourth Annual Report, 1996
- 7. Komiteti I Shkences Dhe I Teknologjise, *Tempus* (No. 1?), 1996
- 8. Twinning News (No. 3), May 1997
  Misc. documents involving P. Peacock/Besa, 1997-1998 (one email from 2001)
- 9. Albanian Music Information (No. 1), Mar. 1998
- 10. My Name Came Up: Kosovo war, exile and return, 2000
- 11. South-East Europe Newsletter (Nos. 48, 49, 52), July 2001, Nov. 2001, Oct. 2002

#### **Undated**

- 1. Benjamin Disraeli, The Rise of Iskander
- 2. Diakonia Agapes, "Vizatime të nxënësve të shkollave 9-vjeçare Hajdaraj Kavajë, Seltë e Zavalinë Elbasan"

- 3. Teodor Misha, "The alternative of the Albanian foreign policy," Economic Tribune (No. 3)
- 4. Genc Myftiu (Sustainable Economic Development Agency), "Religious Creeds"
- 5. Phare, "Who are the Beneficiaries?: A Selection of Projects Illustrating the Phare LIEN Programme"
- 6. 2 articles from unknown publication: "Open prospects: Mercury, lead, zinc and silver" and "Decision: Nr. 364, Date 10.5.1991"

# **POSTCARDS**

### PASTED POSTCARDS AND OTHER MEMENTOS

**BOX 14** 

Folder 1: 47 pasted postcards, all B&W + 12 printed, uncropped postcard-size pictures

Folder 2: Miscellaneous documents (incl. invitations to Primrose Peacock, photograph, play advertisement)

#### ASSORTMENT OF LOOSE POSTCARDS

**BOX 15** 

Approximately 425 postcards

**AUDIO & VIDEO TAPES, CDs** 

# VIDEOTAPES (FIRST HALF)

**BOX 16** 

- "H" series:
  - o H2: (1) General Gramophone, (2) Envers Funeral
  - o H4: (1) A Name Among the People, (2) 40 Years of Socialist Albania, (3) May Day 1986
  - o H<sub>5</sub>: (1) Face to Face, (2) Tour of Albania
  - o H8: (1) A Hard Beginning, (2) Introduction to Albania, (3) Folk Music of Albania, (4) "Our Exports"
- PYRAMID Tapes, Feb. 1997
  - 1) Pavli on Newsnight
  - 2) Pyramids in Albania
- Other:
  - o The Forgotten Land, BBC Two, 21 Nov. 1994
  - o Albania: Cook Report, 28 Nov. 1995
  - o Travelog: Andy Kershaw Tours Albania, Channel 4, 14 Feb. 1996
  - o World in Action: Duchess of York, June 1996
  - o Channel 4 News, 17 Sept. 1996
- Undated:
  - o Albanian Programme Video Diaries (The Man who loves Gary Lineker)
  - o Hope and Homes for Children
  - o Tough Road to Albania

# VIDEOTAPES (SECOND HALF)

**BOX 17** 

- Albanian News Tape 1-4
- Plastic case VHS:
  - o Albanian Report, BBC One, 8 Sept. 1993
  - o Blood Feuds in Albania, 15 July 1995
  - o Breakfast News, BBC One, Dec. 1997

- o Helping Hands: The Balkan Connection, ADRA, n.d.
- o A Living Church: Faith and Dreams in Albania, 2001
- "Albanian News conc: The Simsons [sic?] (ALBANIAN) Ep: Modern Times Leka Zog's return"

#### **AUDIO CASSETTES & CDs**

**BOX 18** 

**BOX 19** 

27 audio cassettes and 5 CDs (from the Friends of Albania Archive)

# MISC. DOCUMENTS

# ART PUBLICATIONS, DIRECTORIES, JOURNALS, STRATEGY PUBLICATIONS

Organized chronologically unless otherwise noted; undated at end

#### ART PUBLICATIONS

- 1. Abdurrahim Buza: People's Painter of the People's Socialist Republic of Albania
- 2. Odhise Paskali: People's Sculptor of the People's Socialist Republic of Albania, 1980
- 3. Vangjush Mio: People's Painter, 1989
- 4. Untitled book of Vangjel Gjikondi paintings, [1991?]

# **DIRECTORIES**

# Organized alphabetically

- 1. The Association of Albanian Publishers
- 2. Comprehensive List of Non Governmental Organisation in Albania
- 3. Vjetar 2002

# **JOURNALS**

- 1. Religion in Communist Lands (Vol. 6, no. 3), Autumn 1978
- 2. Kosova: Historical Political Review (Nos. 1-3), 1993-1994
- 3. The Balkan An alyst (No. 7), Jan.-Mar. 1996
- 4. The International Journal of Albanian Studies (Vol. 1, no. 1; vol. 2, no. 1), Fall 1997; Spring 1998
- 5. Sourozh: A Journal of Orthodox Life and Thought (No. 77), Aug. 1999
- 6. Journal of Ethnic and Migration Studies (Vol. 29, no. 6), Nov. 2003

# STRATEGY PUBLICATIONS (U.N.)

- 1. Fier Regional Development Strategy, Sept. 2003
- 2. Regional Development Strategy Millennium Development Goals: Korça Region, 2005
- 3. Regional Development Strategy Millennium Development Goals: Lezha Region, 2005
- 4. Kukes MDG: Regional Development Strategy, n.d.

# TRAVEL GUIDES, "ODDMENTS NOT ON DATABASE," OTHER INFORMATIONAL MATERIALS

BOX 20

Organized chronologically unless otherwise noted; undated at end

# TRAVEL GUIDES & GUIDELINES

- 1. Evangelical Missionary Alliance, Working in Central and Eastern Europe: Guidelines for Christians, 1994
- 2. Churches' Commission on Mission Europe Mission Forum, Albania Land of Eagles: Information and Guidelins for Volunteers and Missionaries, 1997
- 3. Berati: Historia, arti, kultura dhe informacione të ndryshme, Mar. 2000
- 4. The Practical Guide of Tirana, 2000
- 5. Tirana In Your Pocket, 2001-2002
- 6. Albania: Tourist Information, n.d.

## "ODDMENTS NOT ON DATABASE" (MISC. ARTICLES)

- 1. Albania today: Political and Informative Review (No. 2), 1990
- 2. "Blood Brothers," Observer Magazine, 21 June 1992
- 3. "Janaq Paço (1914-1991) Skulptor I Popullit," Sept. 1993
- 4. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 6 Mar. 1994
- 5. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 13 Mar. 1994
- 6. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 20 Mar. 1994
- 7. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 27 Mar. 1994
- 8. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 10-16 Apr. 1994
- 9. Albania pages, Balkan News International, 17-23 Apr. 1994
- 10. Albania SOT (No. 4), 1994
- 11. "Labour and Social Policy," 27 June 1995
- 12. 14 articles, mostly from c. Mar. 1997
- 13. Albanian Daily News, 11 Nov. 1997
- 14. Steve Brown, "Keeping quard on Kosovo's aid bill," Guardian Weekly, 3-9 Aug. 2000
- 15. "James's convoy of hope" and "Action in land of eagles," Salvationist, 12 Aug. 2000
- 16. "Projekti Gomar / Operation 'Gomar'," [c. 2000]
- 17. Jonathan Steele, "Albanian rebels abandon 'stronghold'," Guardian Weekly, 29 Mar.-4 Apr. 2001
- 18. James Pettifer, "Albanian Elections 2003 Progress, Shortcomings & The Greek Factor," Conflict Studies Research Centre, Nov. 2003
- 19. "Queen Susan of the Albanians," Times, 27 July 2004
- 20. Numerous articles, Albanian Daily News (No. 2766), 16 Dec. 2005
- 21. Letter to Primrose Peacock, Mar. 2006 (+ 2 photographs)
  "Lunch of love' project of the Orthodox Women's Group of Korça"
- 22. Adrian Bridge, "No Americans or men with full beards'," Telegraph Travel, 3 July 2010

- 23. "Listening out for God," Church Times, 15 Oct. 2010
- 24. "Drawing traditions together in Albania," Church Times, 22 Oct. 2010
- 25. [John Caney, trans.], "A Legend Cast in Bronze," n.d.
  - ---, "A Vibrant Composition of Heroic Figures"
  - ---, "The Monument to the Heroism of the Women of Mirdite"
- 26. Ecotourism Ltd, "Albania," n.d.
- 27. "Investment in Albania," [FOCUS?], n.d.
- 28. Primrose Peacock, "The Editor's Visit to Albania October 6-16 2003," n.d.
- 29. Primrose Peacock, "Needlework in Albania," n.d.
- 30. Various pamphlets re: Operation Gomar / donkeys

# OTHER INFORMATIONAL MATERIALS

- 1. *Albanian Notes* (No. 5, 10), July 1966, July 1968 *Albanian Life* (No. 1, 2, 8, 17), Jan.-Mar. 1976, Apr.-June 1976, Dec. 1978, Feb. 1981
- 2. S. Lucia Filippini, [1990?]
- 3. Marko Milivojevic, Wounded Eagle: Albania's Fight for Survival, European Security Study (No. 15), 1992
- 4. Kit Evered, A Physiotherapist's Tale, 1995
- 5. Nanette Godfrey, In Search of Edward Lear's Albania, 1995
- 6. "PROJECT: Establishment of an Albanian Music Information Centre [MIC]," Mar. 1996
- 7. "The Holy Temple Eleanore," 1997
- 8. Kathleen Imholz, trans., "Constitution of the Republic of Albania," 26 Oct. 1998

#### OTHER INFORMATIONAL MATERIALS (CONT'D)

BOX 21

#### OTHER INFORMATIONAL MATERIALS (CONT'D)

- 9. Roger Pearce, Ç'Kemi?: Albanian for Foreigners. A Beginner's Course, 1999
- 10. Neil Olsen, Albania: An Oxfam Country Profile, 2000
- 11. Documents from Nanette Godfrey:

Correspondence, 8 Jan. 2001

Vedat Kokona, Albanian-English Dictionary, cover and p. 1

George Fred Williams, The Shkypetars, 1999

- 12. C. Dennison Lane, "Once Upon An Army: The Crisis in the Albanian Army, 1995-1996," Conflict Studies Research Centre, Sept. 2002
- 13. Diakonia Agapes, "Someone Is Thinking of You," Dec. 2007
- 14. Primrose Peacock, "Proposed paper Albania (Religion and Charity 1997)," July 2010 (with letter and floppy disk)
- 15. Kostas website draft, with letter from K. Giakoumis to P. Peacock, n.d.